TRANSPORTATIO

Directory for Newfoundland & Labrador





Canadian Manufacturers & **Exporters**

Newfoundland & Labrador Division

With support from:



Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency

Agence de promotion économique du Canada atlantique



May, 2003

Consultants: Transportation Logistics Experts





◆ INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERVICES ◆

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 1 – AIR	
AIR FREIGHT LISTING	3
SECTION 2 – RAIL	10
RAIL LISTING	11
SECTION 3 – OCEAN	12
OCEAN LISTING	14
NEWFOUNDLAND & LABRADOR PORTS	23
Compulsory Pilotage Areas	23
General Port Information	
SECTION 4 – ROAD	
ROAD OPTIONS	29
SUFFERANCE AND CUSTOMS BONDED WAREHOUSES	
SUFFERANCE WAREHOUSE OPERATORS LISTING	59
DISTANCE CHART (DISTANCES SHOWN IN KILOMETERS)	
DISTANCE FROM MAJOR NL POINTS	
MOTOR VEHICLE AUTHORITIES - EASTERN CANADA	
New Brunswick	65
Newfoundland & Labrador	
Nova Scotia	66
Prince Edward Island	66
Québec	67
TOLL BRIDGES	68
New Brunswick	68
Nova Scotia	68
Prince Edward Island	68
TRUCKING ASSOCIATIONS	
Association Du Camionnage Du Québec	69
British Columbia Trucking Association	69
Canadian Trucking Alliance	
The Manitoba Trucking Association	
Ontario Trucking Association	69
SECTION 5 – SERVICE SUPPLIERS	
FREIGHT FORWARDER INTRODUCTION	70
CUSTOMS BROKER INTRODUCTION	
SHIPS CHANDLER INTRODUCTION (SHIPS SUPPLIES)	70
FREIGHT FORWARDER LISTING	
CUSTOMS BROKER LISTING	
SHIP CHANDLER LISTING	
RESOURCES AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS	81

DISCLAIMER

This publication, entitled "Transportation Directory Newfoundland and Labrador" was prepared by PF Collins under the direction of CME.

The information contained herein was compiled based on the current information available at the time of writing and is subject to changes, and omissions. Additionally, a list of references is provided and it is suggested that one should refer directly and become familiar with these resources.

Because neither sources, legislation, legal interpretation nor procedures remain static, PF Collins cannot warrant or guarantee that the information contained herein is complete. Neither can we guarantee that following the advice or recommendations contained herein constitutes an absolute assurance for success regarding individual strategies. We sincerely wish you the very best in your endeavors.

SECTION 1 - AIR

Since the late 1940's, the airfreight industry has witnessed steady growth in response to innovations in aircraft design, an increasing demand for speedy transit times and the widespread growth of wide-bodied jets and all-cargo aircraft options for commercial cargo shipments.

With growing industry expectations for quick delivery times and the preference for the kind of personal attention to cargo shipments now offered by air carriers, many companies, large and small, are willing to take on the added expense of air cargo for their international shipments. In fact, increasingly, airfreight can provide a highly economical, cost-effective means of shipping goods to international markets.

In terms of Air Service to/from this province, it is possible to book to destinations directly to Europe and other destinations worldwide through major hubs such as Montreal, and Toronto. However, with ever changing schedules and airline strategies, it is strongly suggested that one contacts the prospective carrier/agent prior to booking. As schedules and routings change frequently it is necessary to be knowledgeable of current availability... <u>always ask</u>.

Introduction to Airfreight Terminology

Air Cargo Agent: a type of freight forwarder who specializes in air cargo and acts for airlines. Generally, the air cargo agent is registered with the International Air Transport Association, IATA

Air Freight Forwarder: a type of freight forwarder who specializes in air cargo and performs consolidation of consignments in its own name.

Air Waybill (AWB): A bill of landing that covers both international and domestic flights transporting goods to a specified destination.

Break Even Weight: the Weight at which it is cheaper to charge the lower rate for the next higher weight-break, times the minimum weight indicated, than it is to charge the higher rate for actual weight of the shipment

Cargo Transfer: Cargo arriving at a point by one flight and continuing with a connecting flight from the same or connecting carrier.

Carrier, Common: A public or privately owned firm or corporation that transports the goods of others over land, sea, or through the air, for a stated freight rate.

Chargeable Weight: The chargeable weight is either the actual gross weight or volume weight of a consignment or the minimum weight of an applicable rate, whichever is higher. The chargeable weight is used to calculate the weight charge (chargeable weight x rate per kg/lb = weight charge).

Charter: Originally meant a flight where a shipper contracted hire of an aircraft from an airline. Has usually come to mean any non-

scheduled commercial service for aircraft operating under a charter contract.

Class Rate: A class of goods or commodities is a large grouping of various items under one general heading. All items in the group make up a class. The freight rates that apply to all items in the class are called class rates.

Combi: An aircraft configured to carry both passenger and air cargo on the main deck (pallet or container capacity on its main deck as well as in its belly holds).

Consolidation: Several individual consignments grouped together and covered under one Air Waybill (Master air waybill) with separate House Air Waybills issued by the forwarder for each consignment.

Declared Value for Carriage: The value of goods declared to the carrier for the purposes of fixing carrier liability for loss, damage or delay.

Declared Value for Customs: Value of goods declared by Shipper for customs purposes.

Express Cargo: Particular time-sensitive shipments, requiring expedited customs clearance. Also defined as traffic requiring reliable, time measured transport, normally on a door-to-door basis, using simple documentation, for an inclusive price with one carrier exercising integrated information control.

Forwarder: Person expediting goods to the consignee on behalf of the shipper; may be an agent or company who performs services (such as receiving, trans-shipping or delivering) designed to assure and facilitate the passage of goods.

General Cargo: Any consignment other than valuable cargo charged at general cargo rates

Gross Weight: Weight of shipment including all packaging, platforms, braces, etc except the ULD.

IATA: International Air Transport Association

IATA Cargo Agent An agent recognized and approved by IATA, appointed by a carrier and authorized to receive shipments, execute waybills and collect charges

Interline: Carriage over the routes of 2 or more airlines.

Interline Agreement a contract between carriers to expedite exchange of traffic between parties

Minimum Charge: lowest amount charged for any consignment between points irrespective of weight or volume.

Net weight: weight of goods excluding all packing

No Show: A person who reserves space on an aircraft but neither uses nor cancels the reservation.

Part Shipment: A shipment which is transported not in total but in two or more parts.

Perishable Cargo: Commodities liable to deteriorate or perish due to change in climate, temperature, altitude or other normal exposure or length of time in transit.

Prorate: A portion of a joint rate or charge obtained by the division of a joint rate or charge between the carriers concerned, on an agreed basis.

Routing: The designation of a route.

Short-Shipped: Cargo indicated in a manifest but not loaded or not arrived at final destination.

Surcharge: An extra charge or addition to a charge

Through Air Waybill: an air waybill covering the entire transportation from point of departure to point of destination

Through rate: total rate from point of departure to point of destination

Trace: to locate a shipment lost or believed lost.

Transborder, Transborder Rates: refers to transportation between Canada and the U.S.A. and the rates for carriage between the two countries

Valuable Cargo: cargo with an actual value of USD \$1,000 or more per gross kg.

Valuation Charge: A Charge for goods based on value for carriage

Volume Charge: a charge for carriage based on volume

Volume Weight: the chargeable weight of a consignment based on volume and calculated by multiplying greatest length by greatest width by greatest height.

Weight Breakpoint: the weight at which the lower rate at a higher minimum weight results in a lower weight charge.

Weight Charge: a charge for carriage based on chargeable weight.



AeroSmith In Service Offered Passenger Cha Area Serviced NL Atlantic Cana Other	Small Parcel Service ☐ urter ☑ Cargo ☑	Air Labradon Service Offered Passenger ✓ Char Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Cana Other Quebec and Nunavut	Small Parcel Service ✓ ter ✓ Cargo ✓
Specialized Commod Temperature Control General Cargo ✓ Other	_	Specialized Commodia Temperature Controlle General Cargo ✓ Other	_
Address	PO Box 122 Gander A1V 1W5	Address	15 Duffy Place PO Box 13485 Stn A St. John's A1B 4B8
Contact Person	Kenneth C. Smith	Contact Person	Ward Pike
Position	President	Position	Vice- President
Telephone	709-651-3222	Telephone	709-758-0002
Business Fax	709-256-8271	Business Fax	709-753-7877
Email	ksmith@aerosmithinc.com	Email	sales@airlabrador.com
Web Site	www.aerosmithinc.com	Web Site	www.airlabrador.com
Local Contact	Kenneth C. Smith	Local Contact	Ward Pike
Telephone	709-651-3222	Telephone	709-758-0016
Cell		Cell	709-687-5256
Email	ksmith@aerosmithinc.com	Email	wardpike@airlabrador.com
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System We	bsite Address	Tracking System Web	osite Address
Additional Comment	ts	Additional Comments	



Canada Post Service Offered Passenger	Small Parcel Service ✓ er □ Cargo □ la ☑ Canada ☑ USA ☑ Worldwide ☑	Canjet Airline Service Offered Passenger ✓ Charte Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada Other	Small Parcel Service ☐ er ✓ Cargo ✓
Specialized Commodit Temperature Controlled General Cargo ☐ Other	_	Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_
Address	Purdy's Tower 117th Floor PO Box 1689 Stn Central Halifax B3J 2B1	Address	PO Box 980 Enfield B2T 1R6
Contact Person	Commercial Sales	Contact Person	Wayne Morrison
Position		Position	Dir of Sales& Relations
Telephone	800-267-1177	Telephone	902-873-7884
Business Fax		Business Fax	902-873-2617
Email		Email	wayne.morrison@canjet.com
Web Site	www.canadadpost.com	Web Site	www.canjet.com
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	TBD
Telephone		Telephone	709-758-2424
Cell		Cell	709-682-0926
Email		Email	vvt.operations@canjet.com
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Webs	site Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address
www.canadapost.com		www.canjet.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
Service Offered: Overnand international.	ight, Sameday Next day, 2nd day, Ground, Air		



Cargojet Cana Service Offered Passenger	Small Parcel Service ♥ er ♥ Cargo ♥	FedEd Expres Service Offered Passenger	Small Parcel Service ✓ er □ Cargo ✓
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo ✓ Other	_	Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo ✓ Other	_
Address	350 Britannia Road East Units 5 & 6 Mississauga L4Z 1X9	Address	18 Mews Place St John's A1B 4M6
Contact Person	Pauline Dhillon	Contact Person	Scott MacMillen
Position	Commercial & Marketing	Position	Senior Manager-Atlantic
Telephone	905-501-7373	Telephone	800-463-3339
Business Fax	905-501-8228	Business Fax	902-469-3155
Email	pdhillon@cargojet.com	Email	smacmillen@fedex.ca
Web Site	www.cargojet.com	Web Site	www.fedex.ca
Local Contact Telephone	Pauline Dhillon 905-501-7373	Local Contact Telephone	Same as Above
Cell	N/A	Cell	
Email S. A.	Pdhillon@cargojet.com YES ✓ NO □	Email	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Available	YES • NO □	Tracking System Available	YES • NO 🗆
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address
www.cargojet.com		www.fedex.ca	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	



Island Aviat	ion Ltd Small Parcel Service ✓	Mayne Logis Service Offered	sitics Loomis Small Parcel Service ✓
	arter 🗹 Cargo 🗆		arter 🗆 Cargo 🗹
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Can Other	nada Canada USA Worldwide	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Can Other	ada ♥ Canada ♥ USA ♥ Worldwide ♥
Specialized Commod Temperature Control General Cargo ✓ Other	_	Specialized Commod Temperature Control General Cargo Other	
Address	43 Little Bay Springdale	Address	90 Matheson Blvd West Suite 111 Mississauga
	A0J 1T0		L5R 3R3
Contact Person	Cyril Pelley	Contact Person	Customer Service
Position	President	Position	977 4 loomis
Telephone Business Fax	709-673-3931 709-673-3934	Telephone Business Fax	877-4-loomis
Email	cog@islandsafaris.com	Email	customer.service@maynegroup.ca
Web Site	www.islandsafaris.com	Web Site	www.loomiscourier.com
Local Contact	Cyril Pelley	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone Telephone	709-673-3931	Telephone	Same as 7100ve
Cell	709-673-7570	Cell	
Email	cog@islandsafaris.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System We	bsite Address
		www.loomiscourier.com	
Additional Commen	ts	Additional Commen	ts
			ernight, Nextday, Secondday, ground, air, pe, packs, door to door and drop boxes.
		Mayne Logistics Loo	omis is now a part of DHL Worldwide Express.



MicMac Air is Service Offered Passenger ✓ Char Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Cana Other	Small Parcel Service ✓ rter ✓ Cargo ✓	Midland Cou Service Offered Passenger	Small Parcel Service ✓ ter □ Cargo □
Specialized Commod Temperature Controll General Cargo ✓ Other	_	Specialized Commodi Temperature Controlle General Cargo Other	_
Address	PO Box 69	Address	714 Malentant Blvd
	Conne River A0H 1J0		Dieppe E1A 5V8
Contact Person	David McDonald	Contact Person	Bob Pitzel
Position	Operations Manager	Position	VP Courier
Telephone	709-882-2923	Telephone	506-858-7780
Business Fax	709-882-2292	Business Fax	506-858-7730
Email	mas@cancon.net	Email	pitel.bob@midlandtransport.com
Web Site		Web Site	www.midlandcourier.com
Local Contact	David McDonald	Local Contact	Morris Earle
Telephone	709-882-2923	Telephone	709-747-9119
Cell	709-538-7352	Cell	
Email	mas@cancon.net	Email	earlemorris@midlandtransport.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
		www.midlandcourier.c	com
Additional Comment	S	Additional Comments	
			ernight, next day, second day, COD, ground, air, es, packs, door to door and drop boxes.



Service Offered	d Labrador Air Transport Ltd Small Parcel Service □ er ☑ Cargo □ a ☑ Canada ☑ USA ☑ Worldwide □	Prince Edward Service Offered Passenger	Small Parcel Service ☐ er ☑ Cargo ☑
Specialized Commoditate Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_	Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo ✓ Other	_
Address	9 Airport Road Deer Lake A8A 1A3	Address	PO Box 29016 Hangor 1, Torbay Arpt St. John's A1A 5B5
Contact Person	Don Bonia	Contact Person	Trevor Cassell
Position	Operations Manager	Position	Base Manager
Telephone	709-635-3574	Telephone	709-739-5622
Business Fax	709-635-3901	Business Fax	709-739-5753
Email	nalair@nf.aibn.com	Email	tcassell@peair.nf.net
Web Site		Web Site	
Local Contact Telephone Cell Email	Same as above	Local Contact Telephone Cell Email	Trevor Cassell 709-739-5622 709-682-3982 tcassell@peair.nf.net
Tracking System	$YES \square NO \square$	Tracking System	YES □ NO ☑
Available		Available	
Tracking System Webs	rite Address	Tracking System Webs	rite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments Specialized in overnigh	nt courier.



Service Offered	Small Parcel Service ✓ rter ✓ Cargo ✓ ada ✓ Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide □	Purolator Council Service Offered Passenger Charter Area Serviced NL Atlantic Canada Other	Small Parcel Service ✓ er □ Cargo ✓
Specialized Commod Temperature Controll General Cargo ✓ Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other Chain of Signatures.	_
Address	PO Box 29030 St John's A1A 5B5	Address	5995 Avebury Road Mississauga L5R 3T8
Contact Person	Eric Fudge	Contact Person	Customer Service
Position Position	Manager Cargo	Position Position	Customer Service
Telephone	709-576-1887	Telephone	800-326-4963
Business Fax	709-576-3087	Business Fax	000-320-4703
Email	efudge@provair.com	Email	
Web Site	www.provair.com	Web Site	www.purolator.com
Local Contact	Eric Fudge	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	709-576-3086	Telephone	
Cell	709-685-5574	Cell	
Email	efudge@provair.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System We	bsite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address
www.provair.com		www.purolator.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments Services Offered: Overnight, sameday, nextday, secondday, ground, air, international, envelope packs and dooor to door.	

SECTION 2 - RAIL

For manufacturers and exporters on the island of Newfoundland, rail transport is a rarely used option due to the lack of a provincial railway service. For Labrador companies, the Quebec North Shore and Labrador Railway runs from Sept Iles Quebec to Wabush Mines, Labrador City and Schefferville Quebec.

In general, rail transport is an option used more frequently for commodities such as wheat and grains, coal, potash, sulphur, copper, nickel and iron ores, sand and stone, piggyback and container traffic.

Conversely, rail may provide viable options for companies of this province when considering inter-modal strategies. (shipping via various modes/methods of transport within a single movement). This has been used recently for handling voluminous loads through Montreal/Halifax (rail/vessel), but one must exercise caution as increasing costs can occur due to additional handling requirements.

Introduction to Rail Terminology

Box Cars: ranging in length from 40' to 52' can be insulated, heated, refrigerated, compartmentalized or special use.

Gondolas: top-loading containers from bulk cargo

Hopper Cars: enclosed bulk and liquid cargoes

Stock Cars: for live animals

Automobile Cars: usually double or triple deckers

Trailers: (Trailers being loaded on Flat Cars or TOFC): usually 20' to 45' long with racks, open tops and special use available. This equipment is used for intermodal transport in which trailers units are lifted, complete with wheels and placed "piggyback" on a flatbed trailer.

Flat Cars: (for Container on Flat Car or COFC movements) wherein a marine container is stuffed at the exporter's premises, shipped overland by road or rail to the port of exit, shipped overseas to Canada then moved by rail to an inland depot. Flat Car equipment may include machinery, bulkhead, log carriers and special use equipment as well.

RAIL

Montreal Mai	ne & Atlantic Railway ltd NL □ Atlantic Canada ☑	Quebec North	Shore & Labrador Railway NL Atlantic Canada 🗹
Canada 🗹 USA 🗹	Worldwide ✓	Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □	
Other		Other	
		Labrador and Quebec-	Sept Iles to Shefferville, Ross Bay to Lab City
s . r . t . s . r.			
Specialized Commodit Temperature Controlled		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Goods □	
-	Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □		Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other	Equit =	Other	Enquit =
Domestic - Import and	Export Centres	Other	
	•		
Address	PO Box 3393	Address	Po Box 1000
	Snt B Saint John		Labrador City
	E2M 4X9		A2V 2L8
Contact Person	David Doiron	Contact Person	John Foley
Position	Marketing Manager	Position	Superintendent
Telephone	506-633-8260	Telephone	709-9444-8099
Business Fax	506-633-8261	Business Fax	709-944-8899
Email	dcdoiron@mmarail.com	Email	
Web Site		Web Site	
Local Contact	David Doiron	Local Contact	Ross Pike
Telephone	506-633-8260	Telephone	709-944-8205
Cell	506-647-3733	Cell	709-944-1298
Email	dcdoiron@mmarail.com	Email	rosspike@ironore.caA
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Web	site Address
Various Options			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
MMA has the abilty to heated van.	transport via reefers, dry van/containers &	QNS&L offers Passans	ger and Freight service.

SECTION 3 - OCEAN

Ocean Freight, for Atlantic Canadians in general, and Newfoundland & Labrador manufacturers and exporters in particular, is an effective transportation option, given our ocean geography.

Today, exporters have access to a variety of ocean transportation service providers with global networks capable of effectively handling cargo shipments of any size to any destination in the world. Full Container Load (FCL) shipments allow ocean carriers to offer lower cost and improved service resulting in overall savings of both time and money. Less than Container Load (LCL) shipments can be consolidated to take advantage of reduced tariffs for your ocean freight consignments. For manufacturers and/or exporters to compete more effectively in the global marketplace, ocean freight can provide a logical transportation solution.

Introduction to Ocean Terminology

Bill of Lading (B/L): A document that establishes the terms of a contract between a shipper and a transportation company. It serves as a document of title, a contract of carriage and a receipt for goods.

Clean B/L: A B/L which bears no superimposed clause or notation which declares a defective condition of the goods and/or the packaging.

Express B/L: Non-negotiable B/L where there are no hard copies of originals printed.

House B/L: B/L issued by a freight forwarder or consolidator covering a single shipment containing the names, addresses and specific description of the goods shipped.

Intermodal B/L: B/L covering cargo moving via multimodal means. Also known as Combined Transport B/L, or Multimodal B/L.

Negotiable B/L: The B/L is a title document to the goods, issued "to the order of" a party, usually the shipper, whose endorsement is required to effect is negotiation. Thus, a shipper's order (negotiable) B/L can be bought, sold, or traded while goods are in transit and is commonly used for letter-of-credit transactions. The buyer must submit the original B/L to the carrier in order to take possession of the goods.

Non-Negotiable B/L: See Straight B/L. Sometimes means a file copy of a B/L.

Original B/L: The part of the B/L set that has value, especially when negotiable; rest of set are only informational file copies. Abbreviated as OBL

Container: A truck trailer body that can be detached from the chassis for loading into a vessel, a rail car or stacked in a container depot. Containers may be ventilated, insulated,

refrigerated, flat rack, vehicle rack, open top, bulk liquid or equipped with interior devices. A container may be 20 feet, 40 feet, 45 feet, 48 feet or 53 feet in length, 8'0" or 8'6" in width, and 8'6" or 9'6" in height.

Demurrage: A penalty charge against shippers or consignees for delaying the carrier's equipment beyond the allowed free time. The free time and demurrage charges are set forth in the charter party or freight tariff.

FCL: Abbreviation for "Full Container Load."

Flat Rack/Flat Bed Container: A container with no sides and frame members at the front and rear. Container can be loaded from the sides and top.

Insulated Container: A container insulated on the walls, roof, floor, and doors, to reduce the effect of external temperatures on the cargo.

LCL: Abbreviation for "Less than Container Load." The quantity of freight which is less than that required for the application of a container load rate. Loose Freight.

Mafis (Maffie)/Roll Trailers: Units mounted on wheels with solid tires (not pneumatic) designed for bulky and heavy cargo and are used for pier to pier use only.

Open Top Container: A container fitted with a solid removable roof, or with a tarpaulin roof so the container can be loaded or unloaded from the top.

Types of Ships...

Bulk Carriers: All vessels designed to carry bulk cargo such as grain, fertilizers, ore, and oil.

Combination Passenger and Cargo Ships: Ships with a capacity for 13 or more passengers.

Freighters: Breakbulk vessels both refrigerated and unrefrigerated, containerships, partial containerships, roll-on/roll-off vessels, and barge carriers.

Barge Carriers: Ships designed to carry barges; some are fitted to act as full containerships and can carry a varying number of barges and containers at the same time. At present this class includes two types of vessels LASH and Sea-Bee.

General Cargo Carriers: Breakbulk freighters, car carriers, cattle carriers, pallet carriers and timber carriers.

Full Containerships: Ships equipped with permanent container cells, with little or no space for other types of cargo.

Partial Containerships: Multipurpose containerships where one or more but not all compartments are fitted with permanent container cells. Remaining compartments are used for other types of cargo.

Roll-on/Roll-off vessels: Ships specially designed to carry wheeled containers or trailers using interior ramps.

Tankers: Ships fitted with tanks to carry liquid cargo such as: crude petroleum and petroleum products; chemicals, Liquefied gasses(LNG and LPG), etc.

Atlantic Conta	niner Line AB	Atlantic Towin	ng Ltd
Less than a container	Full Container 🗹 Ocean Charter 🗆	Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☐ Ocean Charter ☑
Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers 🗹	Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🗹 1	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗹	Dry Containers	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other Palletwides and (up to)	220 tonne cargo bridges for RO/RO	Other Deck Barges and Tugs.	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other Europe/Scandinavia/We	la ☑ Canada ☑ USA ☑ Worldwide ☐	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide ✓ Other	
Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other Dimensional Loads		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	
Address	1969 Upper Water Street Purdy's Warf II, Suite 1608 Halifax B3J 3R7	Address	Suite 905 140 Water Street St. John's A1C 6H6
Contact Person	Fritz King	Contact Person	Keith Holly
Position	Managing Director	Position	Marketing Manager
Telephone Business Fax Email Web Site	902-490-3375 800-394-8981 fking@aclcargo.com www.aclcargo.com	Telephone Business Fax Email Web Site	709-726-8696 709-726-8799
Local Contact	Janet Perrin	Local Contact	Keith Holly
Telephone	1800-ACL-1235	Telephone	709-726-8696
Cell		Cell	709-728-5941
Email	jperrin@aclcargo.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ♥
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address
www.aclcargo.com			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Big Lift Shippi Service Offered	ing Canada BV	C.A Crosbie S Service Offered	hipping Ltd
Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☐ Ocean Charter ☑	Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☐ Ocean Charter ✓
Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers	Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers
Dry Containers I	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies	Dry Containers F	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other Heavy lift and protect sh	nips	Other	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide ✓ Other Canadian Arctic	
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Goods ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	#305 345 Lakeshore Rd Oakville L6J 1J5	Address	24 Perlin Streeet St. John's A1E 7C1
Contact Person	Doug Grennan	Contact Person	Gary Davis
Position	General Manager	Position	President
Telephone Business Fax	905-337-2732 905-337-0212	Telephone Business Fax	709-747-2330 709-747-2330
Email	toronto@bigliftshipping.com	Email	cacrosbie@aol.com
Web Site Local Contact	www.bigliftshipping.com Same as Above	Web Site Local Contact	Gary Davis
Telephone	Same as Above	Telephone	709-368-5324
Cell		Cell	709-682-6053
Email		Email	cacrosbie@aol.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □
Tracking System Websi	te Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments Phone for details of trace	king system.

Canada Steam Service Offered	ship Lines Inc	Canship Ltd Service Offered	
Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☐ Ocean Charter ☑	Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☐ Ocean Charter ☑
Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers	Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers 🔽
Dry Containers I	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies	Dry Containers 🗹 🛚 I	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗹
Other Dry bulk carriers		Other Heavy Equipment.	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗆	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	
Address	1160 Bedford Hwy Suite 200 Halifax B4A 1C1	Address	1315 Topsail Road St. John's A1B 3N4
Contact Person	Wayne Morrison	Contact Person	Harris Lodge
Position	Director Marketing	Position	Marine Superintendent
Telephone	902-832-4088	Telephone	709-782-3355
Business Fax	902-835-1198	Business Fax	709-782-3335
Email	wmorrison@cslhfx.com	Email	hlodge@canship.com
Web Site	www.thecslgroup.ca	Web Site	www.canship.com
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Harris Lodge
Telephone		Telephone	709-782-3355
Cell		Cell	709-682-0718
Email		Email	hlodge@canship.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Eimskip Cana Service Offered	da Inc	Fastfrate Inc Service Offered	
Less than a container	Full Container 🗹 Ocean Charter 🗹	Less than a container	Full Container Ocean Charter
Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers 🗹	Specialized Equipment	Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🗹 1	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗹	Dry Containers 🗹 I	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other		Other	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canac Other	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	a 🗆 Canada 🗀 USA 🗀 Worldwide 🗀
Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_
Address	33 Pippy Place Suite 305, PO Box 13816 St. John's A1B 4G3	Address	St. Annes Industrial Park Paradise
Contact Person	Corey Hefferon	Contact Person	Dave Schwartz
Position	Operation & Sales Manager	Position	Manager
Telephone	709-754-7222	Telephone	709-782-4231
Business Fax	709-754-7999	Business Fax	709-782-1732
Email	ch@eimskip.com	Email	
Web Site	www.eimskip.com	Web Site	
Local Contact	Corey Hefferon	Local Contact	Dave Schwartz
Telephone	709-754-7222	Telephone	709-782-4231
Cell	709-682-0008	Cell	
Email	ch@eimskip.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address
www.eimskip.com			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Furncan Ma Service Offered	rine Ltd	Group Desga Service Offered	agnes Inc
Less than a container	Full Container 🗹 Ocean Charter 🗆	Less than a container	Full Container Ocean Charter
Specialized Equipme	open Top Containers 🗹	Specialized Equipme	ent Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🔽	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗆	Dry Containers 🗹	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other		Other	
High cube containers			
Area Serviced		Area Serviced	
	nada 🗸 Canada 🗸 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	—	nada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹
Other		Other	
Specialized Commod	lities	Specialized Commod	dities
Temperature Control	_	Temperature Control	_
-	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid	-	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other		Other	•
		Heavy lifts, project c	argo, dry bulk and rolling quipment.
Address	1505 Barrington St, Suite 1302	Address	21 Marche-Champlain
	Halifax B3J 3K5		Quebec G1K 8Z8
Contact Person	Paul Lambert	Contact Person	Paul A. Cote
Position	Agency Manager	Position	Sales and Traffic Manager
Telephone	902-423-6111	Telephone	418-692-1000
Business Fax	902-423-0177	Business Fax	418-692-6044
Email	plambert@furncanmarine.com	Email	paul.a.cote@desgagnes.com
Web Site		Web Site	www.desgagnes.com
Local Contact	Paul Lambert	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	902-423-6111	Telephone	
Cell	902-456-7102	Cell	
Email	plambert@furncanmarine.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System We	bsite Address	Tracking System We	ebsite Address
Additional Commen	ts	Additional Commen	its
Tracking available by	y phone.		

Maersk Seala Service Offered	nd	Marine Atla	ntic Inc
Less than a container	☐ Full Container ☑ Ocean Charter ☐	Less than a container	Full Container Ocean Charter
Specialized Equipmen	open Top Containers	Specialized Equipme	ent Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🗹	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗆	Dry Containers	Flat Rack \square Reefers \square Maffies \square
Other		Other	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Cana Other	ada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Cat Other	nada ☑ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □
Specialized Commodi		Specialized Commod	_
Temperature Controlle	•	Temperature Control	_
	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid		Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other		Other Do not provide the farefrigeration units.	acilities for temperature control but will transport
Address	2 Steers Cove Suite 301, Cormack Bldg St. John's A1C 5M3	Address	Baine Johnston Centre, Suite 802 10 Fort William Place St. John's A1C 1K4
Contact Person	Melinda Yetmen	Contact Person	Jim Anderson
Position	Area Representative	Position	General Manager
Telephone	709-738-3556	Telephone	709-695-4201
Business Fax	709-738-3557	Business Fax	709-695-2757
Email	halopsnfla@maersk.com	Email	janderson@marine-atlantic.ca
Web Site	www.maersksealand.com	Web Site	www.marine-atlantic.ca
Local Contact	Melinda Yetman	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	709-738-3556	Telephone	
Cell	709727-7198	Cell	
Email	halopsnfl@maersk.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Web	site Address	Tracking System We	ebsite Address
www.maersksealand.c	om	available by phone	
Additional Comments		Additional Commen	ts
			rporate office is located in St. John's, terminals are Basques (year round operation) & Argentia

Montship Inc Service Offered		MSC (Canada Service Offered	n) Inc / Hoegh-Ugland
Less than a container	✓ Full Container ✓ Ocean Charter ✓	Less than a container	☐ Full Container ✓ Ocean Charter ☐
Specialized Equipmen	of Open Top Containers	Specialized Equipment	t Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🗹	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗹	Dry Containers 🗹	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗆
Other Break bulk.		Other	
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Cana Other	nda ☑ Canada ☑ USA ☑ Worldwide ☑	Area Serviced NL	da □ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide ✔
Specialized Commodia Temperature Controlle General Cargo ✓ Other		Specialized Commodite Temperature Controlled General Cargo ✓ Other	
Address	PO Box 597 143 Main Street Stephenville A2N 3B4	Address	360 St. Jacques St Montreal H2Y 1P5
Contact Person	Bruce Partridge	Contact Person	Brian Kinder
Position	Manager	Position Position	President
Telephone	709-634-5753	Telephone	514-844-3711
Business Fax	709-643-9738	Business Fax	814-844-7747
Email	bpartridge.montship@nfld.net	Email	kimberb@mscca.mscgua.com
Web Site	www.montship.ca	Web Site	
Local Contact	Bruce Partridge	Local Contact	Furncan marine Ltd
Telephone	709-643-5753	Telephone	902-423-6111
Cell	709-649-7427	Cell	
Email	bpartridge.montship@nfld.net	Email	cleark@furncanmarine.com
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Web	site Address	Tracking System Webs	site Address
www.montship.com		Available by phone	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
	managing operators since 1925. 8 offices across tion in all Canadian and U.S. ports.		

Oceanex (199	97) Inc	Puddister Sh	nipping Limited
Less than a container	Full Container Ocean Charter	Less than a container	Full Container Ocean Charter
Specialized Equipme	ont Open Top Containers	Specialized Equipme	ent Open Top Containers
Dry Containers 🗹	Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies 🗹	Dry Containers	Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other		Other Dry bulk	
Other All North American	nada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹 origins to Newfoundland. Worldwide to alifax and/or Montreal.	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Car Other	nada ☑ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □
Specialized Commod Temperature Control General Cargo ✓ Other Dry bulk	_	Specialized Commod Temperature Control General Cargo Other	
Address	7 Clyde Ave	Address	23 Springdale Street
	St. John's		St. John's A1C 5H5
Contact Person	Doug Taylor	Contact Person	Art Puddister
Position	Sales Manger	Position	Managing Director
Telephone	709-758-1409	Telephone	709-722-4011
Business Fax	709-726-2080	Business Fax	709-722-8008
Email	dtaylor@oceanex.com	Email	puddister@fieitcity.net
Web Site	www.oceanex.com	Web Site	
Local Contact	Doug Taylor	Local Contact	Gerry Puddister
Telephone	709-758-1409	Telephone	709-722-4000
Cell	709-682-1415	Cell	709-685-4785
Email	dtaylor@oceanex.com	Email	puddister@fieitcity.net
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System We	bsite Address	Tracking System We	ebsite Address
www.oceanex.com			
Additional Commen	ts	Additional Commen	ts
Oceanex is an interm transportation to Nev	odal transportation company specializing in vfoundland.		

SPM Marine International Service Offered	Tropical Shipping Service Offered
Less than a container <a> Full Container Ocean Chart	er 🗆 Less than a container 🗹 Full Container 🗹 Ocean Charter 🗹
Specialized Equipment Open Top Containers	Specialized Equipment Open Top Containers ✓
Dry Containers 🗹 Flat Rack 🗹 Reefers 🗹 Maffies	Dry Containers Flat Rack Reefers Maffies
Other Ro/Ro	Other 20' Reefer & Flat rack
Area Serviced NL ☑ Atlantic Canada ☑ Canada □ USA □ Worldw Other Saint Pierre	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide ✓ Other Caribbean
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Goods ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid Other	Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Goods □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other
Address 577 Marginal Rd	Address 100A 560 Main Street
Halifax B3J 2L4	Saint John E2K 1J5
Contact Person roger Swallow	Contact Person Darren Swinemer
Position President	Position Transportation Consultant
Telephone 902-425-7945	<i>Telephone</i> 877-767-6576
Business Fax 902-425-7054	Business Fax 506-644-6351
Email	Email dswinemer@tropical.com
Web Site	Web Site www.tropical.com
Local Contact Same as Above	Local Contact Darren Swinemer
Telephone	<i>Telephone</i> 877-767-6576
Cell	<i>Cell</i> 506-653-0930
Email	Email dswinemer@tropical.com
Tracking System YES NO 🗹 Available	Tracking System YES ✓ NO ☐ Available
Tracking System Website Address	Tracking System Website Address
	www.tropical.com
Additional Comments	Additional Comments
Less then container load available for Saint Pierre only.	

Newfoundland & Labrador Ports

Compulsory Pilotage Areas

(Source: Atlantic Pilotage Authority Regulations; Transport Canada)

1. Bay of Exploits Compulsory Pilotage Area

The Bay of Exploits compulsory pilotage area consists of two areas, namely,

- (a) Botwood Compulsory Pilotage Area, which consists of all the navigable waters inside a line drawn from Govers Point at a position of Latitude 49°19'36.5" N., Longitude 55°13'42.2" W., to Cabbage Harbour Head at a position of Latitude 49°19'54" N., Longitude 55°11'42.5" W.; and
- (b) Lewisporte Compulsory Pilotage Area, which consists of all the navigable waters inside a line drawn from Long Point at a position of Latitude 49°21'00" N., Longitude 54°54'18" W., to Sivier Island, South End at a position of Latitude 49°20'30" N., Longitude 54°58'54" W.

4. Holyrood Compulsory Pilotage Area

The Holyrood compulsory pilotage area consists of all the navigable waters within a line drawn from Salmon Cove Point on a bearing of 090° (True) to the east shore of Conception Bay.

5. Humber Arm/Cornerbrook - Compulsory Pilotage Area

The Humber Arm compulsory pilotage area consists of all the navigable waters east of a line drawn from Frenchman's Head to McIver Point.

6. Placentia Bay Compulsory Pilotage Area

The Placentia Bay compulsory pilotage area consists of all the navigable waters north of a line drawn from St. Croix Point to the most southerly point of Merchant Island, thence along a line to a position of Latitude 47°20'N, Longitude 54°06.5'W, thence to Ragged Point (the most southerly point of Red Island), thence to Eastern Head.

7. St. John's Compulsory Pilotage Area

The St. John's compulsory pilotage area consists of all the navigable waters of the Harbour of St. John's west of a line drawn from North Head to South Head and all the navigable waters seaward of that line within a radius of 2 nautical miles.

8. Stephenville Compulsory Pilotage Area

The Stephenville compulsory pilotage area consists of all the navigable waters in Stephenville Pond and all the navigable waters within a line drawn from Indian Head Light in a direction of 210° (True) for a distance of 600 m, thence 320° (True) for a distance of 900 m, thence 030° (True) for a distance of 820 m to shore.

General Port Information

1) Argentia: The Argentia Harbour (47 Degrees18'N.,53 Degrees 59' W) is situated on the East Side of Placentia Bay, and open all year round. There are numerous wharves in the harbour with depths alongside of 17' to 36'. Marine Atlantic operates a summer ferry service between Argentia & Sydney, NS and the port is serviced regularly year-round by container traffic.

Contact: Mr. Richard O'Rielly

P.O. Box 8

Freshwater, P.B, NL

A0B 1W0

Tel: (709) 227-7390 Fax:(709) 227-2128 2) Bay Bulls Marine Terminal Inc: This is an ice free port situated on the southeast coast of the Avalon Peninsula, 29 kilometers from St. John's harbour (20 minute drive), 28 kilometers from Donavans Industrial Park and linked to by new arterial highway system. It has a 12.5 acre private waterfront facility with 9 acres currently developed and functional. Berthage: Berth #1 - fully developed and functional, 90m long, 30m wide with 7.5m draft designed for both conventional side loading and stern ro-ro ramp; Berth #2 - partially developed currently 90m long, 30m wide, 10m draft (& mooring dolphin) will be 112m long with 10m draft; Berth #3 - future development will be 90m long with 7.5m draft designed for both conventional side loading and stern ro-ro ramp; Berth #4 - future development will be 65m long with 4.0m draft.

Contact: Kevin J. Whittle

General Manager Tel: (709) 726-5888 Fax: (709) 726-5887 Cell: (709) 682-5161

E-mail: kwittle@pennecon.com

3) Bay Roberts Harbour: Bay Roberts (47 Degrees 35'N, 53 Degrees 16'W) offers year round shipping services through its large port – federally insured harbour, which is similar in size St. John's. It is protected from ocean storms by Fergus Island at its entrance. The bay and harbour have clear shorelines, without rocks or headland protrusions. As a result of its size and outstanding features, it has been approved for anchorage by marine insurance companies.

Contact: Ron Delaney - Town of Bay Roberts

Cable Station Building

Water Street Box 114

Bay Roberts, NL A0A 1G0 Telephone: (709) 786-2126 Fax: (709) 786-2128

E-mail: rdelaney@town.bayroberts.nf.ca

www.bayroberts.com

4) Botwood: This harbour (Lat. 49 deg. 08'30"'N Long. 55 deg. 20'30"W) is situated in the Bay of Exploits on the north coast of Newfoundland. Although ice may be a problem from late January to late April, it is considered to be a year round port. There are numerous berths with depths of 14' to 33'. Botwood is often utilized for shipping Pulp and Paper. NOTE: Section 1 (Transit Wharf) is closed to vehicular traffic until further notice. Vessel berthing and pedestrian traffic is still permitted.

Contact: Mr. Cyril Lanning

P.O. Box 302 Botwood, NL A0H 1E0

Tel: (709) 257-4865 (wharf) Wk: (709) 489-8860 Res: (709) 257-2613

5) Come By Chance: The harbour of Come By Chance (Lat. 47 deg. 47'N Long. 54 deg. 02'W) is an open bay situated on the east side of the head of Placentia Bay. The harbour is entered between Adams Head and Come By Chance Point. A privately owned L-shaped deep-water oil terminal extends about 914m from the shore. The outer face of the wharf is 463m long with a least depth alongside of 29m. The navigational season is year round.

Contact: Carl Osbourne

PO Box 84 Arnold's Cove, NL

A0B 1A0

Tel: (709) 463-2423 (business)

Res: (709) 463-8528

6) Corner Brook: The harbour of Corner Brook (Lat. 48 deg. 57'30" N Long. 57 deg. 56'30"W) is situated on the south shore of Humber Arm on the west coast of Newfoundland. Navigational season is year round with occasional icebreaker assistance during winter months. There are numerous wharves with depths alongside from 16' to 36'.

Contact: Ms. Agnes McCarthy

P.O. Box 246 Corner Brook, NL

A2H 639

Tel: (709) 637-4282 Fax: (709) 639-1076

7) Happy Valley / Goose Bay: The harbour of Goose Bay (53 degrees 21' N., 60 degrees 23' W) is situated on the Western end of Lake Melville, Labrador. It can be entered west of a line joining Epinette Point and North West Point. Due to silting, the Harbour Master at Goose Bay Harbour should be consulted concerning current depths. Entry into Goose Bay harbour is entirely dependent upon ice conditions at the seaward end of Hamilton Inlet. The Basin normally freezes over towards mid to end November and opens again by early May. The main Public wharf is situated WSW of Terrington Narrows and has been dredged to 18 to 36' however, due to silting up-to-date depths should be obtained from harbour master. There are numerous large storage sheds on the structure.

Contact: George Shiwak

P.O. Box 28

Goose Bay, Labrador, NL

A0P 1C0

Tel: (709) 896-0265 Fax: (709) 896-8455

8) Harbour Grace: This harbour is situated (47 degrees 43'N., 53 degrees 09' W) and can be entered between Old Sow Point and Feather Point. The harbour seldom freezes over but drift ice may appear during February and March but disappears with SW winds. Vessels are rarely detained by field ice. There are numerous wharves with depths alongside from 13' to 25'. Fish is the main export and there are other Manufactures nearby.

Contact: Deborah Korab

P.O. Box 149

Harbour Grace, NL

A0A 2M0

Tel: (709) 596-0605 Fax: (709) 596-0613

9) Holyrood: This port (47 degrees 24' N., 53 degrees 08' W.) is situated in Holyrood Bay at the head of Conception Bay. The berth has a least depth of 32'. The port is used mainly as a distribution centre for refined petroleum products.

Contact: Regina Hepditch Holyrood, C.B., NL

A0A 2R0

Tel: (709) 229-6510

10) Lewisporte: This port (49 degrees 15' N., 55 degrees 03' W.) is situated in the Bay of Exploits on the north coast of Newfoundland. There are several wharves with depths of 18' to 32'. Petroleum products and general merchandise are imported. It is known as a transfer point for goods and passengers between the island of Newfoundland and Labrador.

Contact: Harry Stryde P.O. Box 708

Lewisporte, NL A0G 3A0

Tel: (709) 535-6357

11) Long Pond: The port of Long Pond (47 degrees 31' N., 52 degrees 58' W) located near the capital city of St. John's, is an ideal location for bulk shippers. It is located on the south shore of Conception Bay, about 35 km west of Cape St. Francis, on the east coast of Newfoundland. Navigational season is year round, with occasional icebreaker assistance in early spring. Entrance channel is 50m wide with limiting depth of 8.2m. Turning area in harbour extends 135m off the wharf with limiting depth of 7.3m near wharf face. Maintenance dredging is ongoing. Confirm with regional office.

Contact: Paul Trickett Tel: (709) 834-1744

12) Marystown: The Port of Marystown (47 degrees 09'N., 55 degrees 04' W.) is situated on the shores of an inlet in the SW part of Mortier Bay on the Burin Peninsula. There are several wharves with depths of 18' to 24'. There also exists a shipyard with facilities available for the construction and repair of trawlers, coastal tankers, tugs and other types of vessels on the NE side of Mortier Bay. This facility at Cow Head is currently employed with offshore oil developments. The harbour is open year-round.

Contact: William Power P.O. Box 337 Marystown, NL A0E 2M0

Office - Tel: (709) 279-3222 Home - Tel: (709) 279-3725

13) Port Aux Basques: This port (47 degrees 35' N., 59 degrees 08' W.) Is situated on the south coast of Newfoundland near the SW extremity. There are several wharves with depths alongside of 22' to 29'. The port is open year round and an important transfer point for goods and passengers between Newfoundland and Nova Scotia with respect to the Marine Atlantic ferry service between the ports of North Sydney and Port aux Basque.

Contact: Richard Hardy Jr. PO Box 1105
Port aux Basques, NL

A0M 1C0

Tel: (709) 695-7975 (Business) (709) 695-3933 (Residence)

Fax: (709) 695-9485

14) Stephenville: The harbour (48 degrees 31' N., 58 degrees 32' W.) is situated in St. George's Bay on the west coast of Newfoundland. The harbour is open the year round although operations may be shortened from December to March due to ice and weather conditions. The entrance channel into Port Harmon, the inner harbour, has been dredged to 28'. There is an alongside berth with a least depth of 28'.

Contact: James Cochrane P.O. Box 223 Port au Port, NL A0N 1T0

Tel: (709) 643-5626

15) St. Anthony: This port (51 degrees 23' N., 55 degrees 37' W.) is situated on the NE coast of Newfoundland about 20 miles south of Cape Bauld. Fishing is the principal industry. The navigation season is May to November. There are several wharves with alongside depths of 15' to 21'.

Contact: Gordon Reardon P.O. Box 457 St. Anthony, NL A0K 4S0

Tel: (709) 454-2602

16) **St. John's:** The Port of St. John's is Canada's oldest and most easterly port. It is situated on the east side of the Avalon Peninsula (Latitude 47°34'03"N and Longitude 52°42'41"W). The Port of St. John's is the logical supply and service location for the Marine and offshore Oil & Gas industries. Strategically

positioned near the North Atlantic Shipping Lanes and the resource-rich Grand Banks, the Port of St. John's provides you with access to a comprehensive distribution network, excellent repair and maintenance facilities, highly specialized local workforce, efficient transportation system, and a naturally sheltered, ice-free port.

Contact: Capt. Henry Flight St. John's Port Authority 1 Water Street PO Box 6178, St. John's, NL A1C 5X8 Tel: (709) 738-4782 Fax:(709) 738-4784

Note: This port information is for reference purposes only. Navigational and infrastructure details may be subject to change. Please consult with authorities for further information.

SECTION 4 - ROAD

Many advantages are available to manufacturers and exporters by moving their shipments via road transport. One advantage is the availability of a wide variety of trucking options, carriers and specialized equipment, capable of handling many different cargoes.

Truck transport links with all other modes, so moving goods intermodally, from truck to ocean to truck (ro/ro, etc.), from air to truck or from truck to rail ("piggy backs") etc. creates a considerable variety of choices for door-to-door shipping. In terms of meeting scheduling demands, trucks are generally available to move your goods with flexible scheduling and fast delivery timeframes. In addition, trucks are able to get your goods to your buyer's door, regardless of whether that destination is served by rail, air or water transport, along a free choice of routes.

Introduction to Road Terminology

Axle: Structural component to which wheels, brakes and suspension are attached. Drive axles are those with powered wheels. Front axle is usually called the steer axle. Pusher axles are unpowered and go ahead of drive axles.

Rear axles may be drive, tag or pusher types. Tag axles are unpowered and go behind drive axles.

Bridge Formula: A bridge protection formula used by federal and state governments to regulate the amount of weight that can be put on each of a vehicle's axles, and how far apart the axles (or groups of axles) must be to legally carry a given weight.

Cartage Company: Company that provides local (within a town, city or municipality) pick-up and delivery.

Cube (**Cubic Capacity**): Interior volume of a truck body, semitrailer or trailer, measured in cubic feet.

Doubles (Twins, Twin Trailers): Combination of a tractor and two semitrailers connected in tandem by a converter dolly.

DryVan: A trailer with an enclosed body; not refrigerated.

Drop Deck Trailer: A flatbed type trailer with a belly section the same or lower than the TRAILER height of the axle(s).

Flat Bed: Either mounted on a cab & chassis or a type of semitrailer, this body has no sides and comes in various lengths. It is usually constructed of steel or aluminum with a wood plank base.

Lowboy: Open flat-bed trailer with a deck height very low to the ground, used to haul construction equipment or bulky or heavy loads.

LTL (Less-Than-Truckload): A quantity of freight less than that required for the application of a truckload (TL) rate; usually less than 10,000 pounds.

LTL Carrier: Trucking company which consolidates less-than-truckload cargo for multiple destinations on one vehicle.

Reefer: Refrigerated trailer with insulated walls and a self-powered refrigeration unit. Most commonly used for transporting food.

Team (Driver Team): Team of two drivers who alternative driving and resting.

Tri-Axle: Truck, tractor or trailer with three axles grouped together at the rear

Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment		AMJ Campbe Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓	
Area Serviced NL ☐ Atlantic Canada ☑ Canada ☐ USA ☑ Worldwide ☐ Other		Area Serviced Canada USA USA Other	Canada □ USA □ Worldwide 🗹	
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_	
Address	377 English Dr	Address	21 Moffatt Road	
	Moncton E1E 3Y8		Mount Pearl A1N 5B9	
Contact Person	Wayne Osmond	Contact Person	Dennis Squires	
Position	Manager/Sales	Position	Owner	
Telephone	902-499-3106	Telephone	709-364-4255	
Business Fax	506-383-1334	Business Fax	709-364-7209	
Email	wosmond@abfs.com	Email	dsquires@amjcampbell.nf.ca	
Web Site	www.abfs.com	Web Site		
Local Contact	Jennie Ward	Local Contact	Dennis Squires	
Telephone	800-387-9455	Telephone	709-364-4255	
Cell		Cell	709-749-7637	
Email	jward@abfs.com	Email	dsquires@amjcampbell.nf.ca	
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address	
www.abfs.com				
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		
		AMJ Campbell are Prin	narily in the Moving and Storage Business.	

Armour Trans Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer S Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓	Big Freight Sy Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer C Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Area Serviced Canada ☑ USA ☐ Other	NL ☐ Atlantic Canada ☐ Worldwide ☐	Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA ✓ Other	NL ☑ Atlantic Canada ☑ Worldwide □
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other Glass - Crated or uncrate	Dangerous Good ☐ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid ☐
Address	St. Annes Road Paradise A1L 2C3	Address	PO Box 1210 360-hwy#12 North Stenibach K0A 2A0
Contact Person	Calvin Churchill	Contact Person	Dave Tardi
Position	Terminal Manager	Position	Director sales&marketing
Telephone	709-782-7410	Telephone	204-346-1219
Business Fax	709-782-7415	Business Fax	204-346-9517
Email	cchurchill@armour.ca	Email	davet@bigfreight.com
Web Site	www.armour.ca	Web Site	www.bigfreight.com
Local Contact	Pam Steele	Local Contact	Dave Tardi
Telephone	709-782-7410	Telephone	Same as above
Cell	709-685-9572	Cell	
Email	psteele@armour.ca	Email	Same as above
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address	
www.armour.ca		www.bigfreight.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
		innovative special com	recogonized asone of North Americas most modity transporters with more then 50 years 0 pieces of rolling stock.

Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	□ Low Bed □ Dry Van ☑	Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓
The ablity to transport via air, ocean, road or inter-modal. Door to door, domestic and international delivery as well as wearhousing. **Area Serviced** NL **Atlantic Canada **		Tailgate services Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓	
Canada V USA V Other	Worldwide 🗹	Canada V USA V Other	Worldwide \square
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Controlled Contr	Dangerous Good Construction Materials Liquid Construction Materials Construction Construc
Address	11 Ottawa Streeet Goose Bay	Address	1140 Topsail Road Mount Pearl
	A0P 1E0	C () P	A1N 5E8
Contact Person	Jack Cooper	Contact Person	Bob LeDrew Jr
Position	Owner	Position	Operations Manager
Telephone	709-896-2891	Telephone	709-747-1140
Business Fax	709-896-5580	Business Fax	709-747-1165
Email	info@minipicamps.com	Email	ledrew@nf.aibn.com
Web Site		Web Site	www.ledrewandsonsmoving.ca
Local Contact	Jack Cooper	Local Contact	Lorne LeDrew
Telephone	709-896-2891	Telephone	709-747-1140
Cell		Cell	709-727-8566
Email	info@minipicamps.com	Email	ledrew@nf.aibn.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Brookville Can Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓	Burseys Truck Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ☐
Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA ✓ Other Mexico	NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Worldwide	Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Other	NL □ Atlantic Canada □ Worldwide □
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid ✓ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled Dangerous Good General Cargo Construction Materials Liquid Other	
Address	65 Alloy Drive Saint John E2M 7S9	Address	35 Clyde Ave PO Box 13186 Mount Pearl A1B 4A4
Contact Person	Robert Todd	Contact Person	Jim or Don Bursey
Position	Sales & Marketing Manager	Position	Co-Owners
Telephone	800-561-9040	Telephone	709-576-1237
Business Fax	902-895-2502	Business Fax	709-576-1754
Email	rtodd@brookville.ca	Email	burseystrucking@nf.sympatico.ca
Web Site	www.contrans.ca	Web Site	
Local Contact	Robert Todd	Local Contact	Don Bursey
Telephone	888-599-5155	Telephone	709-364-3370
Cell	506-333-2665	Cell	709-682-7395
Email	rtodd@brookville.ca	Email	burseystrucking@nf.sympatico.ca
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES \square NO \square
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address	
www.contrans.ca			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓		Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Other Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide □ Other		Other Area Serviced NL □ Atlantic Canada Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_
Address	35 Clyde Ave PO Box 13186 Mount Pearl A1B 4A4	Address	PO Box 914 Clarenville A0E 1J0
Contact Person	Jim or Don Bursey	Contact Person	Trevor Smith
Position	Co- Owners	Position	Office Manager
Telephone	709-576-1237	Telephone	709-546-2600
Business Fax	709-576-1754	Business Fax	709-546-2599
Email	burseystrucking@nf.sympatico.ca	Email	cdtrans@thezone.net
Web Site		Web Site	
Local Contact	Don Bursey	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	709-364-3370	Telephone	
Cell	709-682-7395	Cell	
Email	burseystrucking@nf.sympatico.ca	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Campbells Bos Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓	Canada Post Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ☐	
Flat Bed Reefer Reefer	□ Low Bed 🗹 Dry Van □	Flat Bed Reefer	Low Bed Dry Van D	
Other		Other		
Boat Transportation		Small Parcel Service - Overnight, Sameday, Next day, 2nd day, Ground, Air and International.		
Area Serviced	NL Atlantic Canada	Area Serviced	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓	
Canada ✓ USA □	Worldwide	Canada USA	Worldwide 🗹	
Other		Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled		
Address	Albion Cross RR#2 St. Peters Bay C0A 2A0	Address	Purdy's Tower 117th Floor PO Box 1689 Stn Central Halifax B3J 2B1	
Contact Person	Stephen MacDonald	Contact Person	Commercial Sales	
Position	Manager	Position		
Telephone	902-583-2827	Telephone	800-267-1177	
Business Fax	902-583-2172	Business Fax		
Email		Email		
Web Site		Web Site	www.canadapost.com	
Local Contact	Stephen MacDonald	Local Contact	Customer Service	
Telephone	902-583-2827	Telephone	800-267-1177	
Cell	902-969-7183	Cell	n/a	
Email		Email	n/a	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	
Tracking System Websi	te Address	Tracking System Website Address		
		www.canadapost.com		
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

	ourier Ltd-(Dooleys Truckin	Capital Crai			
Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking			Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking		
Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓			Less than a Truck Load ☐ Full Truck Load ☑		
Specialized Equipment		Specialized Equipme			
Flat Bed ☐ Reefer ✓ Low Bed ☐ Dry Van ☐			r 🗌 Low Bed 🗹 Dry Van 🔲		
Other		Other			
Door to Door , Domestic and Warehousing		Heavy/Over Dimensi	ional loads		
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada □		Area Serviced	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🔽		
Canada USA	□ Worldwide □	Canada USA	☐ Worldwide ☐		
Other		Other			
Specialized Commod	dities	Specialized Commod	dities		
Temperature Control	lled 🗹 Dangerous Good 🗹	Temperature Control	lled Dangerous Good		
General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid	General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid		
Other		Other			
Address	Box 292	Address	20 Sagona Ave		
	20 Roe Ave Gander		Mount Pearl		
	A1V 2M2		A1N 3C9		
Contact Person	Barry Warren	Contact Person	Rick Hodge		
Position	President	Position	Manager		
Telephone	709-256-3528	Telephone	709-748-8888		
Business Fax	709-256-3528	Business Fax	709-748-8900		
Email	barry@dooleystrucking.com	Email	capcrane@avint.net		
Web Site		Web Site	n/a		
Local Contact	Barry Warren	Local Contact	Rick Hodge		
Telephone	709-256-3528	Telephone	709-748-8888		
Cell	709-424-2838	Cell	709-685-5624		
Email	barry@dooleystrucking.com	Email	rhodge@nf.aibn.com		
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $		
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System We	ebsite Address		
Additional Comments			Additional Comments		
		Captial Crane offers transporation.	crane services, heavy lift and over dimensional		

Other Warehousing Area Serviced Canada USA	Customs Bonded Trucking Full Truck Load Low Bed Dry Van NL Atlantic Canada	Other Speciality Equipment - I Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA ✓	Customs Bonded Trucking Full Truck Load Full Truck Load Low Bed Dry Van Heavy and Over dimensional loads. NL Atlantic Canada
Other		Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	RR #1	Address	20 Old Placentia Road
	Forteau A0K 2O0		Mount Pearl A1N 4P5
Contact Person	Cecil Davis	Contact Person	Terry Powell
Position	Owner	Position	General Manager
Telephone	709-931-2211	Telephone	709-747-8391
Business Fax	709-931-2027	Business Fax	709-747-6365
Email	christopherstrucking@yahoo.com	Email	tpowell@clarkeroad.com
Web Site		Web Site	www.clarkeinc.com
Local Contact	Cecil Davis	Local Contact	Harry Ralph
Telephone	709-931-2211	Telephone	709-747-8391
Cell	709-927-7075	Cell	709-687-4424
Email	christopherstrucking@yahoo.com	Email	hralph@clarkeroad.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address	
		www.clarkeinc.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Coastal Delivery Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □		Crosbie Industrial Services Ltd Service Offered		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled Dangerous Good General Cargo Construction Materials Liquid Other Vacuum Capabilities		
Address	74 O'Leary Ave Po Box 8451 St. John's A1B 3N9	Address	422 Logy Bay Road St. John's A1B 3N7	
Contact Person	Brendon Vickers	Contact Person	Steve Power	
Position	Manager	Position	General Manager	
Telephone	709-726-4430	Telephone	709-722-8212	
Business Fax	709-724-4438	Business Fax	709-739-0602	
Email	bvickers@nfld.com	Email	spower@crosbiegroup.com	
Web Site		Web Site		
Local Contact	Brebdon Vickers	Local Contact	Steve Power	
Telephone	709-726-430	Telephone	709-722-8212	
Cell	709-727-4086	Cell	709-685-1315	
Email	bvickers@nfld.com	Email	spower@crosbiegroup.com	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Cross Town E Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other 10 Courier car and vans	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓ Low Bed ☐ Dry Van ✓	Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment	
Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other St. John's and Mount Pearl area.		Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ☑ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other	
Address	148 Marine Dr Po Box 2034 Stn C St. John's A1C 5R6	Address	79 Glenco PO Box 8276 Stn A St. John's A1B 3N4
Contact Person	Dave Williams	Contact Person	Robert W. Baker
Position	Owner	Position	Sales Manager
Telephone	709-579-3177	Telephone	709-747-8111
Business Fax	709-579-3136	Business Fax	709-368-0134
Email	crosstownexpress@yahoo.com	Email	rwbaker@dayandrossinc.ca
Web Site		Web Site	www.dayross.ca or www.sameday.ca
Local Contact	Dave Williams	Local Contact	Robert Baker
Telephone	709-579-3177	Telephone	709-747-8111
Cell	709-682-2908	Cell	709-682-4071
Email	crosstownexpress@yahoo.com	Email	rwbaker@dayandrossinc.ca
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO 🗹	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
		www.dayross.ca or www.sameday.ca	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

DCH Crane Service Offered	Rentals Ltd / Imperial Trans Customs Bonded Trucking	DD Transpo Service Offered	rt Customs Bonded Trucking		
Less than a Truck Lo	oad 🗹 Full Truck Load 🗹	Less than a Truck Lo	Less than a Truck Load <a>Full Truck Load		
Specialized Equipm		Specialized Equipm			
	er 🗌 Low Bed 🗹 Dry Van 🔲		r 🗹 Low Bed 🗹 Dry Van 🗹		
Other		Other			
Multi axle heavy hat	ıl and oversized loads.				
Area Serviced	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🗹	Area Serviced	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🗹		
Canada USA	☐ Worldwide ☐	Canada 🗹 USA	✓ Worldwide □		
Other		Other			
Specialized Common Temperature Control General Cargo ✓ Other		Specialized Common Temperature Control General Cargo			
Address	St Ann's Industrial Pk	Address	39 Clyde Ave		
	50. m. o madoum 1 n		o, en de me		
	St. John's		Mount Pearl A1N 4R8		
Contact Person	Dwayne Murphy	Contact Person	Lloyd Jones		
Position	Operations Manager	Position	Dir of Bus Development		
Telephone	709-782-3300	Telephone	709-368-1773		
Business Fax	709-782-3399	Business Fax	709-368-1778		
Email	dchcranes@sympatico.ca	Email	ljones@ddtransport.com		
Web Site		Web Site	www.ddtransport.com		
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Lloyd Jones		
Telephone		Telephone	709-368-1773		
Cell		Cell	709-687-4395		
Email		Email	ljones@ddtransport.com		
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □		
Tracking System W	ebsite Address	Tracking System We	Tracking System Website Address		
		www.ddtransport.co	m		
Additional Commen	nts	Additional Commen	ats		

Double G True Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓	Doyles Transp Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer ✓ Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other		Area Serviced NL ☐ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ☐ USA ☐ Worldwide ☐ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	5 Happy Valley Rd Corner Brook A2H 4S2	Address	Industrial Park Po Box 572 Port aux Basques A0M 1C0
Contact Person	Karen Peckford	Contact Person	Leonard Doyle
Position	Vice President	Position	Manager
Telephone	709-632-2928	Telephone	709-695-2738
Business Fax	709-632-5077	Business Fax	709-695-7006
Email		Email	doylestrans@nf.aibn.com
Web Site		Web Site	
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Leonard Doyle
Telephone		Telephone	709-695-2855
Cell		Cell	709-965-8289
Email		Email	doylestrans@nf.aibn.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Websi	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments All units are equiped with cell phones.	

Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other		East Can Transport Services Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other Auto Carriers	
		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	151 Foster Street Po Box 159 Berwick BOP 1E0	Address	PO Bopx 51437 422 Logy Bay Rd St. John's A1B 4M2
Contact Person	Peter Easson	Contact Person	Boyd Loveless
Position	VP Sales	Position	Sales & Marketing
Telephone	902-538-3064	Telephone	800-722-1991
Business Fax	902-538-9677	Business Fax	709-722-8742
Email	peter@eassons.com	Email	boydl@eastcan.nf.net
Web Site	www.eassons.com	Web Site	www.eastcantrans.com
Local Contact	Terry Ponnell	Local Contact	Glen Dowden
Telephone	709-368-8825	Telephone	709-722-1991
Cell	709-682-5783	Cell	709-682-3500
Email	tpennell@eassons.com	Email	eastcan@thezone.net
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
www/eassons.com		www.eastcantrans.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
Terminals in St. John's NL, Berwick NS, Moncton NB & Mississuga ON.			

Emberley's Transport Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other		FedEx Express Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load □ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other Small Parcel Service		
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide ✓ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ♥ General Cargo ▼ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	Mcgettigan Blvd	Address	18 Mews Place	
	Marystown		St. John's A1B 4M6	
Contact Person	Gary Emberley	Contact Person	Scott Macmillen	
Position	President	Position	Senior Manager-Atlantic	
Telephone	709-279-3900	Telephone	800-463-3339	
Business Fax	709-279-5252	Business Fax	902-468-3155	
Email	gary@emberleystransport.com	Email	smacmillen@fedex.com	
Web Site	www.emberleystransport.com	Web Site	www.fedex.ca	
Local Contact	George Emberley	Local Contact	Same as Above	
Telephone	709-368-7162	Telephone		
Cell	709-682-9380	Cell		
Email		Email		
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address		
		www.fedex.ca		
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer ☑ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other		Gander Transport Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada □	
Canada USA USA Other	Worldwide \square	Canada USA Worldwide U	
Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_	Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_
Address	285 Town Road Falmouth BOP 1L0	Address	PO Box 51 55 McCurdy Dr Gander A1V 1W5
Contact Person	F-Thomas Cowl	Contact Person	Gerald Lethbridge
Position	General Manager	Position	President
Telephone	902-798-8383	Telephone	709-256-7672
Business Fax	902-798-8911	Business Fax	709-651-3852
Email	N/A	Email	
Web Site	N/A	Web Site	
Local Contact	F-Thomas Cowl	Local Contact	Gerald lethbridge
Telephone	902-798-8383	Telephone	709-256-7672
Cell	902-798-7070	Cell	
Email		Email	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
Units equiped with cell phones			

Global Transport Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer ✓ Low Bed ✓ Dry Van ✓ Other Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓		Gorski Bulk Transport Inc Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load □ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other Bulk liquid and Tanker. Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓	
Canada V USA Worldwide Other		Canada V USA Worldwide Other Mexico	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid ✓ Other	
Address	161 Wright Ave Dartmouth B3B 1V6	Address	5400 Walker Rd Old Castle NOR 1L0
Contact Person	Bob Kean	Contact Person	Bernard Gorski
Position	Sales Manager	Position	Vice President
Telephone	902-468-3100	Telephone	519-737-1275
Business Fax	902-968-2059	Business Fax	519-737-1270
Email	bob@globaltransport.ca	Email	bgorski@gorskibulk.com
Web Site	www.globaltransport.ca	Web Site	www.gorskibulk.com
Local Contact	Bob Kean	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	902-468-3100	Telephone	
Cell		Cell	
Email	bob@globaltransport.ca	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
www.globaltransport.ca		www.gorskibulk.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Hillmens Tran Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer S Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓	Hodge Bros L Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide □		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	PO Box 398 1159 Cow Bay Road Sydney B1P 6H2	Address	1 3rd Ave Wabush 2nd Park Wabush A0R 1B0
Contact Person	Edward Hillmen	Contact Person	Rodger Hodge
Position	Dispatcher	Position	President
Telephone	902-564-8113	Telephone	709-282-5000
Business Fax	902-539-9498	Business Fax	709-282-5551
Email	edward@hillmenstransfer.com	Email	hodgebrothers@cerstv.net
Web Site	www.hillmenstransfer.com	Web Site	
Local Contact	Edward Hillmen	Local Contact	Rodger Hodge
Telephone	902-564-8113	Telephone	709-282-5000
Cell	902-565-5019	Cell	709-944-0482
Email	edward@hillmenstransfer.com	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address
www.hillmenstransfer.c	om		
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Holden's Transervice Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓	Hopkins Servi Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □		Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ♥ General Cargo ♥ Construction Materials ♥ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid ✓ Other	
Address	255 Brookfeild Rd St. John's A1E 3V4	Address	PO Box 262 Old Perlican A0A 3G0
Contact Person	Nick Holden	Contact Person	Bill Hopkins
Position	President	Position	Owner
Telephone	709-368-3539	Telephone	709-587-2390
Business Fax	709-747-9890	Business Fax	709-587-2006
Email	nholden@holdenstransport.nf.net	Email	
Web Site	www.holdenstransport.com	Web Site	
Local Contact	Kerry Tobin	Local Contact	David Hopkins
Telephone	709-368-3539	Telephone	709-587-2390
Cell		Cell	709-683-3728
Email	ktobin@holdenstransport.nf.net	Email	
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van □		J.P MacInnis Trucking Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other		
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other			Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ☑ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other		
Address	31 Sagona Ave Mount Peral A1N 4P9	Address	PO Box 159 149 Hwy 252 Whycocomagh B0E 3M0	
Contact Person	Jim Rodgers	Contact Person	Frank MacInnis	
Position	Sales	Position	President	
Telephone	709-747-4868	Telephone	902-756-2050	
Business Fax	709-747-5516	Business Fax	902-756-3172	
Email	jimr@huntstransport.com	Email	macinnistrucking@aurocom.com	
Web Site	www.huntstransport.com	Web Site		
Local Contact	Carlo Ann Parsons	Local Contact	Same as Above	
Telephone	709-747-4668	Telephone		
Cell		Cell		
Email	carolp@huntstransport.com	Email		
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	site Address	
www.huntstransport.co	om			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Jardine Trans Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓	Jayco Enterpr Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer So	Customs Bonded Trucking ☐ Full Truck Load ✓
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other	
Address	231 Regent Street PO Box 356 Fredericton E3B 4Z9	Address	PO Box 416 Mount Pearl A1N 2C3
Contact Person	Harry Sloat	Contact Person	Bonnie Brophy
Position	General Manager	Position	Office Manager
Telephone	506-453-1811	Telephone	709-782-5100
Business Fax	506-456-1897	Business Fax	709-782-5105
Email	hslot@jardinetransport.ca	Email	jaycotransport@nf.aibn.com
Web Site	www.jtl.ca	Web Site	
Local Contact	Harry Slot	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	506-453-1811	Telephone	
Cell		Cell	
Email	hslot@jardinetransport.ca	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Websi	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load □ Full Truck Load ▼ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ▼ Reefer □ Low Bed ▼ Dry Van ▼		Lanes Transport Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load □ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other		
Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada □ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo □ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ☑ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	PO Box 339 9 First Ave Pasadena A0L 1K0	Address	PO Box 42 Hare Bay A0G 2P0	
Contact Person	Brian Johnson	Contact Person	Gail Lane	
Position	President	Position	Office Manager	
Telephone	709-686-2005	Telephone	709-537-2054	
Business Fax	709-686-5686	Business Fax	709-537-2054	
Email	johnsons.construction@nf.sympatico.ca	Email		
Web Site		Web Site		
Local Contact	Brian Johnson	Local Contact	Gail Lane	
Telephone	709-686-5009	Telephone	709-537-2054	
Cell	709-632-0910	Cell		
Email	johns on s. construction @nf. sympatic o. ca	Email		
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Webs	ite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Mayne Logistics Loomis Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other Small Parcel Service		McAuley's Transport ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load □ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other		
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide ✓ Other		Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	90 Matheson Blvd West Suite 111 Mississauga L5R 3R3	Address	689 Central Street Centreville E7K 2M5	
Contact Person	Customer Services	Contact Person	Gail Graham	
Position		Position	Dispatcher	
Telephone	877-4-loomis	Telephone	506-276-4543	
Business Fax		Business Fax	506-276-4803	
Email	customer.services@maynegroup.ca	Email		
Web Site	www.loomiscourier.com	Web Site		
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Same as Above	
Telephone		Telephone		
Cell		Cell		
Email		Email		
Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Website Address		
www.loomiscourier.com	1			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		
Mayne Logistics Loomi	s is now a part of DHL Worldwide Express.	All units equiped with	cell phones.	
	ght, nextday, secondday, ground, air, packs, door to door and drop boxes.			

Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking Less than a Truck Load Full Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van Dry Van		Midland Transport Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer ✓ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other		
Canada ✓ USA □ Worldwide □		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	368 Roe Motre Dame West Montreal H2Y 1T9	Address	100 Midland Drive Dieppe E1A 6X4	
Contact Person	W. Eakin	Contact Person	Shane Esson	
Position	President	Position	VP Sales & Marketing	
Telephone	514-849-6111	Telephone	506-858-5555	
Business Fax	514-849-3111	Business Fax	506-858-7762	
Email	weakin@mcleankennedy.ca	Email	esson.shane@midlandtransport.com	
Web Site	www.mcleankennedy.ca	Web Site	www.midlandtransport.com	
Local Contact	Bill Eakin	Local Contact	Shawn Johnson	
Telephone	514-849-6111	Telephone	709-747-9096	
Cell		Cell		
Email	weakin@mcleankennedy.ca	Email	johson. shawn@midlandtransport.com	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ♥ NO □	
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Websi	te Address	
		www.midlandtransport.c	com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Millannium Fy	vnrocc	Miller Shinnir	ng I td
<u>-</u>		Miller Shipping Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □	
		Less than a Truck Load Full Truck Load Full Truck Load	
		Specialized Equipment	
	Low Bed Dry Van		✓ Low Bed ✓ Dry Van ✓
Other	·	Other	·
		Over sized and over we	ight loads.
Area Serviced	NL ✓ Atlantic Canada □	Area Serviced	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🗹
Canada USA U	Worldwide	Canada USA USA	Worldwide
Other		Other	
Specialized Commoditi	es	Specialized Commoditi	ies
Temperature Controlled	Dangerous Good 🗹	Temperature Controlled	Dangerous Good
General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid	General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other		Other	
Address	183 Kenmount Road	Address	16 Linscott Street
	C. I.I.		G. 11.
	St. John's A1B 9455		St. John's A1C 4W3
Contact Person	Boyd Gosse	Contact Person	Pat Miller Jr
Position	Owner	Position	Manager/Owner
Telephone	709-726-7800	Telephone	709-754-4543
Business Fax	709-726-7810	Business Fax	709-754-7011
Email	express@seascape.com	Email	tugboat@nf.sympatico.ca
Web Site	www.seascape.com/~express	Web Site	www.netfx.iom.net/tugboat
Local Contact	Boyd Gosse	Local Contact	Pat Miller
Telephone	709-726-7800	Telephone	709-754-4543
Cell	709-689-9455	Cell	709-727-1290
Email	express@seascape.com	Email	tugboat@nf.sympatico.ca
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
		Also Tug and Barge operators	

Murphy Brothers Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load □ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ☑ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van □ Other Area Serviced NL ☑ Atlantic Canada □		Newhook's Transport Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load □ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other Buses, taxis and courier service. Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada □		
Canada USA Worldwide U		Canada USA USA Other	Canada USA Worldwide U	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good □ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled		
Address	PO Box 411	Address	Main Road	
	Corner Brook A2H 6E3		Dunville A0B 1S0	
Contact Person	David Murphy	Contact Person	Jack Newhook	
Position	Sec / Tres	Position	Owner	
Telephone	709-634-3345	Telephone	709-227-2552	
Business Fax	709-634-0163	Business Fax	709-227-7444	
Email	murphbro@thezone.net	Email	griffinevlynn@hotmail.com	
Web Site		Web Site		
Local Contact	David Murphy	Local Contact	Jack Newhook	
Telephone	709-634-3345	Telephone	709-726-4876	
Cell	709-632-1893	Cell	709-682-4877	
Email	murphbro@thezone.net	Email		
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		
		All units have radios or cell phones.		

Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer □ Low Bed ✓ Dry Van ✓		Pennys Transport & Courier Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed □ Reefer □ Low Bed □ Dry Van ✓ Other		
Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other		Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other Trinty and Conception Bay including C.B.S		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ☑ General Cargo ☑ Construction Materials ☑ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ♥ General Cargo ▼ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	PO Box 1756 Truro B2N 5Z5	Address	PO Box 956 Carbonear A1Y 1C4	
Contact Person	Lyle Davidson	Contact Person	Ralph Penney	
Position	Owner	Position	Owner	
Telephone	902-895-1234	Telephone	888-596-5747	
Business Fax	902-895-7111	Business Fax	709-596-2037	
Email	oceanside@ns.sympatico.ca	Email	penney.tc@nf.synpatico.ca	
Web Site		Web Site		
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Ralph Penney	
Telephone		Telephone	709-596-5747	
Cell		Cell	709-683-1200	
Email		Email	penney.tc@nf.synpatico.ca	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	
Tracking System Websi	te Address	Tracking System Website Address		
		Raddio Controlled		
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		
All units equipped with	cell phones.			

Pik-Fast Exp Service Offered	oress Inc Customs Bonded Trucking		Purolator Courier Ltd Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking □		
•		= =	Less than a Truck Load \checkmark Full Truck Load \checkmark		
		Specialized Equipm			
	r 🗆 Low Bed 🗀 Dry Van 🗹	Flat Bed Reefe	er 🗆 Low Bed 🗀 🏻 Dry Van 🗹		
Other		Other	Other		
		Small Parcel Service			
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ☐ Canada ☐ USA ☐ Worldwide ☐ Other		Area Serviced Canada ✓ USA Other	Canada ♥ USA ♥ Worldwide ♥		
Specialized Commod	dities	Specialized Commo	dities		
Temperature Control	•	Temperature Contro	_		
	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid	General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid		
Other			Other		
		Chain of Signatures			
Address	29 Perlin Street	Address	5995 Avebury Road		
	St. John's A1E 4B9		Mississauga L5R 3T8		
Contact Person	Vince Walsh	Contact Person	Customer Service		
Position	President	Position			
Telephone	709-747-0999	Telephone	800-326-4963		
Business Fax	709-364-4905	Business Fax			
Email		Email			
Web Site		Web Site	www.purolator.com		
Local Contact	Vince Walsh	Local Contact	Same as Above		
Telephone	709-747-0999	Telephone			
Cell	709-685-1600	Cell			
Email		Email			
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □		
Tracking System We	ebsite Address	Tracking System W	ebsite Address		
		www.purolator.com			
Additional Commen	ts	Additional Commen	Additional Comments		
All units equiped with cell phones.			Service Offered: Overnight, sameday, nextday, secondday, ground, air, international, envelope, packs, and door to door.		

		Seaboard Transport Group Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking Cu		
-		Less than a Truck Load 🗹 Full Truck Load 🗆		
		Specialized Equipment		
	Low Bed Dry Van		Low Bed 🗹 Dry Van 🗹	
Other	•	Other	•	
Tank trailer (liquid) and	dry freight (bulk)	Petroleum/Chemical tar	nker and a End dump.	
Area Serviced	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🗹	Area Serviced	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓	
Canada USA U	Worldwide	Canada USA USA	Worldwide	
Other		Other		
Specialized Commoditi		Specialized Commoditi		
Temperature Controlled		Temperature Controlled	9	
<u> </u>	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid		Construction Materials Liquid Liquid	
Other		Other		
Address	21 Kyle Ave	Address	255 Brookfield Road	
	St. John's A1N 4R4		St. John's A1E 6B8	
Contact Person	Lorne quinn	Contact Person	David Kelly	
Position	Branch Manager	Position	Regional Manager	
Telephone	709-368-8314	Telephone	709-745-7500	
Business Fax	709-368-0508	Business Fax	709-745-7499	
Email	lquinn@trimac.com	Email	dkelly.seaboard@nf.aibn.com	
Web Site		Web Site		
Local Contact	Lorne Quinn	Local Contact	Same as Above	
Telephone	709-368-8314	Telephone		
Cell	709-682-6675	Cell		
Email	lquinn@trimac.com	Email		
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Webs	ite Address	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments		

Sparkes Truck Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed Reefer Other Drop Deck	Customs Bonded Trucking	Teamrep Int'l Service Offered Less than a Truck Load Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer Other	Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Full Truck Load ✓
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ☐ USA ☐ Worldwide ☐ Other including Montreal		Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada ✓ USA ✓ Worldwide □ Other	
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Good ♥ General Cargo □ Construction Materials ▼ Liquid ♥ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other	
Address	592 O'Connell Dr Corner Brook A2H 7G4	Address	128 Ch der Trembley Boucherville J4B 6Z6
Contact Person	Howard Sparkes	Contact Person	Jean Filiatrault
Position	President	Position	General Manager
Telephone	709-634-1741	Telephone	800-463-6040
Business Fax	709-785-7604	Business Fax	450-449-2646
Email		Email	teamrep@bellnet.ca
Web Site		Web Site	www.teamrep.ca
Local Contact	Howard Sparkes	Local Contact	Russ Drover (Wabush)
Telephone	709-634-1741	Telephone	709-944-0687
Cell	709-632-8145	Cell	
Email		Email	
Tracking System Available	$YES \square NO $	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □
Tracking System Websi	te Address	Tracking System Website Address	
		www.teamrep.ca	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer ✓ Low Bed ✓ Dry Van ✓		WM Summers Trucking & Crane Rental Service Offered Customs Bonded Trucking ✓ Less than a Truck Load ✓ Full Truck Load ✓ Specialized Equipment Flat Bed ✓ Reefer □ Low Bed ✓ Dry Van □ Other		
Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □		Area Serviced Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Good ✓ General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □ Other		
Address	PO Box 355 White Lakes Road Corner Brook A2H 6E3	Address	27 LeDrew's Road PO Box 5576 St. John's A1C 5W4	
Contact Person	Martin Way	Contact Person	Esther Morrissey	
Position	President	Position	Manager	
Telephone	709-634-4763	Telephone	709-722-6226	
Business Fax	709-634-1806	Business Fax	709-722-3142	
Email	martin@clydeway.net	Email		
Web Site	www.clydeway.com	Web Site		
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	John Morrissey	
Telephone		Telephone	709-722-6226	
Cell		Cell	709-685-8553	
Email		Email		
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ♥	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	
Tracking System Websi	te Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address	
Additional Comments All units equipped with cell phones and VHF Radios.		Additional Comments		

Sufferance and Customs Bonded Warehouses

Warehousing or storing your shipment:

After your carrier reports a shipment to us, you may want to move it inland to a licensed warehouse facility for customs release. This means that goods can be moved beyond the border or an airport without having cleared customs, but remain under customs control.

Sufferance warehouse:

Sufferance warehouses are privately owned and operated facilities licensed by the CCRA for the short-term storage and the examination of imported goods pending release from customs. Sufferance warehouse keepers charge user fees to their clients for storage and handling. Your goods may stay in a sufferance warehouse for up to 40 days.

For details, see Memorandum D4-1-4, Customs Sufferance Warehouses.

Bonded warehouse:

You can place both imported and domestic goods destined for export in a customs bonded warehouse for up to four years if, for example, you imported them on a consignment basis, if they serve as inventory, or if you plan to export them. These facilities provide you with a complete deferral of all duties (including the GST) while the goods remain in the warehouse and if you then export the goods. Duties are payable only on the portion of goods that enter into the Canadian economy.

Goods may undergo the following value-added alterations in a bonded warehouse:

- labeling and marking;
- packaging and repackaging;
- > testing and separating defective from prime quality goods;
- > diluting, cutting, slitting, trimming, and filing; and
- disassembling or reassembling goods which have been disassembled for packing, handling, or transportation.
- ➤ Bonded warehouses are one component of the duty deferral program

Sufferance warehouse operators listing - Newfoundland and Labrador

Α										
Warehouse	Address	City	Postal code	Port relation	Sublocation code					
10050 Newfoundland Ltd. AMJ Campbell Van Lines	31 Moffatt Rd. Mount Pearl	St. John's		0914	4256					
A. Harvey and Company	Harvey Industrial Estates, Torbay Road	St. John's	A1C5V6	0914	3801					
A. Harvey and Company Ltd.	60 Water Street	St. John's	A1C 5V6	0914	2179					
A. Harvey and Company Ltd.	Pier 14 &15	St. John's		0914	2180					
Air Canada	St. John's Airport	St. John's		0914	2182					
Jazz Air Inc.	Gander International Airport	Gander	A1V 1W7	0912	2164					
Allied Aviation Service Company of Nfld	Allied Aviation Hanger, Gander International Airport	Gander		0912	2165					
Argentia Freezers	Fleet Dock	Argentia	A0B1S0	0914	4062					

and Terminals															
Limited															
Argentia Freezers and Terminals Limited	Flee	t Doc	k				Arge	entia	Э			0	921		2196
Avalon Coal, Salt and Oil Limited		Coley's Point, North Road		1	Bay Roberts				0922		922		2197		
						В	}								
Warehouse	Addre	Address				- 7			11 -			l Port relat		Sublocation code	
Blue Water (Newfoundland) Ltd.	Dono	15 Glencoe Drive, Donovan's Industrial Park, Mount Pearl				St. John's				092			2	2198	
Blue Water Agencies Ltd.	80 Po	well D	rive			Carl	oone	ear					0922	2	2199
						С	;								
Warehouse		Ac	dress	3	City	y			Pos cod			Port relat		Suk	olocation code
Campbond Ltd.		Stı	ater reet, P ox 274		St.	Johr	n's					0914	4	218	3
Clarke Inc.		- 11	eal Hea	ad	Cor	rner I	Broo	ok				0911	1	215	9
Clarke Inc.			Mt.	Mt. Pearl						0914	1	218	5		
Corner Brook Pulp Paper Limited	p and	Mi	ll Wha	rf	Cor	Corner Brook					0911	1	215	2	
Corner Brook Pulp Paper Limited	p and	Ве	ount ernard renue		Corner Bro		Broo	ok				0911	1	215	3
Cougar Helicopte	rs Inc.		. John' rport	S	St.	St. John's A1		A1A	A5G6 0914		4	425	3		
						D)								
Warehouse	Addr	ess		Cit	y			11	ostal ode		- 11	Port elation	- 11	Subl	ocation code
Day and Ross Nfld. Limited	Hard	y Ave	nue	Gra	and	Falls	3				C	910	2	2150	
						E									
Warehouse	Addre	SS					Cit	У	Ро	sta	l c	ode	Port rela		Sublocation code
Eddys Taxi and Bus Service Ltd.	Humbe	er Roa	ad				Coi Bro	rner ook	-				091 ⁻	1	2154
						F									
Warehouse	Addres	S	City					Pos cod		- 11	or ela	t ition	Su	ıbloc	cation code
Forenco Limited	Connec Drive	ticut	icut Corner Broo						0	91	1	21	55		
						G									
Warehouse		Addı	ress		С	ity			Posta code		Po	ort re	latio		ublocation ode

Green Lantern Wholesalers Li		ł	Map Road		alley		rner ook				09	911		2	156
							Н			,					
Warehouse		Δ	ddres	SS			City	′		Po	stal de		ort elati	on	Sublocation code
Harbour Grace Inc.	C.S.	1					Harbour Grace		0922		922		2200		
Harbour Grace Inc.	C.S.	1	19 Wa	ater \$	Street		Har Gra		ır			08	0922		2201
Harbour Interna Ltd.	ationa	al F	O Box	x 308	3 Water	r St	Bay Rob		S			09	922		2202
Household Mo Shippers Ltd.	ver &	11 -	73 Ha lappy		on Rd., ∋y		Goo	se	Bay			08	913		2176
Household Morand Shippers	vers	5	Lund	rigar	Drive		Cor Bro					08	911		2157
Household Morand Shippers L		N	1cCur	dy D	rive		Gar	nde	r			09	912		2166
Household Mor and Shippers L		1	9 Clyc	de Āv	/enue		St. v	Joh	n's			09	914		2186
							J								
Warehouse		Δ	ddres	ss	City			Po co	stal de	- 11	ort elat			Sublo	cation code
Jazz Air Inc		B	Goose Bay Jirport,		Goose	Bay	,	A0	P 1S	30 2	2174	1		1257	
							K								
Warehouse	Add	dres	S		City	City Postal		cod	e Po	ort r	elati	ion		Sublocation code	
Karlo Corporation	1 D	uffy I	Place	#3A	St. John's	8				09	914				4257
							L								
Warehouse		Add	ress		City				Pos cod			Port	rel	ation	Sublocation code
Labrador Airwa	•	St. J Airpo	ohn's ort		St. Jol	hn's	5.					0914	4		2184
Lake and Lake Ltd.		10 B St.	ayvie	W	Fortur	ne						0919	9		2194
							M								
Warehouse	Add	ress		City	,			11	stal de		Po rel	rt atio	n	Sub	location code
M.J. Sales	57 A Avei		St. John's				A1	E1X	5	09	14		4063	3	
							N								
Warehouse			Addr	ess			City			Postal code		Port relatio			Sublocation code
Newfoundland Corporation	Liquo	or	PO B Kenm		150, St t Rd.	n A		t. ohn)914	-		218	8	

						0								
Warehouse	Addr	ess			City			Posta code		Por	t rel	atior		Sublocation code
Oceanex Inc.	1			Corner Brook					0911			2160		
Oceanex Inc.	1	Main Terminal, Water St. West		St. John's				0914		914			2189	
						Р								
Warehouse			Add	dress		City		- 11	ostal ode		Po rel	rt atior	1	Sublocation code
P.F. Collins Cus Broker Ltd. (dba Truck Sufferand Warehouse)	a St. J	ohns	57 (Per	Old Inywel	ll Rd.	St. Jo	ohr	า'ร			09	14		2191
PF Collins Customs Broker Ltd. 162		kwort PO B			ohr	n's			09	14		2190		
						R								
Warehouse	Ac	ddre	SS	City		P	os	tal co	ode		Port elati	on	Sub	location code
Redmond Enterprises Ltd.	. Se	D Bo eal H bad	x 246, ead	Corr						C	911		2161	1
						S								
Warehouse			Addre	ss		Cit	у		Po	sta de		Por rela	t tion	Sublocation code
SPM Tours Ltd.	•		5 Bayv	iew St		For	tur	ne				091	9	2195
Stephenville Customs Office IAS location (served by the Corner Brook Customs Office) 1 Regent Sq Suite 201, Co Brook, NF A2		orner	Ste	ph	enville	Э			091	1	2162			
						W								
Warehouse		Add	dress		Cit	y	P	ostal	code	11	ort Iatio	n	11	ublocation ode
Weston Conces Ltd.	ssions	100 Blvd		es	Ga	nder				09	12		21	72

Distance Chart (Distances Shown in Kilometers)

	A r g e n t a	C l a r e n v I l e	C o r n e r B r o o k	Grand	H a l I f a x	L e w I s p o r t e	M a r y s t o w n	M o n c t o n	N e w G l a s g o w	P o r t a u x B a s q u e	S a I n t J o h n	S t A n t h o n y	S t J o h n · · s	Truro
Argentia, NL	-	144	647	311	277	351	261	1349	1116	864	1501	1013	130	1182
Atlanta, GA	3798	3654	3151	3411	2722	3476	3824	2444	2682	2935	2297	3621	3840	2627
Bangor, ME	1775	1631	1128	1388	699	1453	1830	431	658	912	274	1598	1817	604
Boston, MA	2129	3487	1492	1752	1063	1817	2165	785	1022	1276	638	1962	2181	968
Chicago, IL	3626	2482	2979	3239	2550	3304	3652	2272	2509	2763	2128	3449	3668	2455
Clarenville, NL	144	-	503	243	1132	325	170	1205	972	719	1357	380	186	1038
Corner Brook, NL	647	503	-	260	629	325	673	702	469	216	854	470	689	535
Grand Falls, NL	387	243	260	-	890	65	413	962	729	476	1114	626	428	795
Halifax, NS	1277	1132	629	692	-	954	1302	273	165	413	425	1099	1318	97
Lewisporte, NL	351	207	325	65	954	-	376	1027	795	541	1179	690	392	860
Marystown, NL	261	170	673	413	1302	376	-	1374	1142	889	1527	1038	303	1208
Miami, FL	4498	4354	3851	4111	3422	4176	4524	3144	3381	3635	2997	4321	4540	3327
Moncton, NB	1349	1205	702	414	273	1027	1374	-	237	486	148	1171	1390	178
New Glasgow, NS	1116	972	469	656	165	794	1142	237	-	253	390	939	1158	70
New York, NY	2475	2331	1828	2088	1399	2153	2501	1121	1358	1612	974	2298	2517	1304
Port aux Basque, NL	864	719	216	476	413	541	889	486	253	-	638	686	905	319
Saint John, NB	1501	1357	854	327	425	1179	1527	148	690	628	-	1324	1543	330
St. Anthony, NL	1013	869	470	626	1099	690	1038	1171	939	686	1324	-	1054	1004
St. John's, NL	130	486	689	428	1318	392	303	1390	1158	905	1543	1054	-	1224
Truro, NS	1182	1038	535	795	97	860	1208	478	70	319	330	1004	1224	-

Distance from Major NL Points

ARGENTIA TO:			CORNER BROOK TO) :	
Bay Roberts, NL	_	86	Bay Roberts, NL	_	645
Biship Falls, NL	-	372	Bishop Falls, NL	_	276
Bridgewater, NS	-	1368	Bridgewater, NS	-	721
Corner Brook, NL	-	647	Corner Brook, NL	-	
Dartmouth, NS	-	1269	Dartmouth, NS	_	621
Digby, NS	-	1468	Digby, NS	_	821
Fredericton, NB	_	1547	Fredericton, NB	_	900
Halifax, NS	_	1277	Halifax, NS	_	629
Lunenberg, NS	_	1364	Lunenberg, NS	_	716
Moncton, NB	_	1349	Moncton, NB	_	702
New Glasgow, NS	_	1116	New Glasgow, NS	_	469
North Sydney, NSW	_	864	North Sydney, NS	_	216
Pictou, NS	_	1131	Pictou, NS	_	484
Port aux Basque	_	864	Port aux Basque, NL	_	216
Pugwash, NS	_	1250	Pugwash, NS	_	603
Roddickton, NL	_	948	Roddickton, NL	_	405
Sackville, NS	_	1304	Sackville, NS	_	657
Saint John, NB	_	1501	Saint John, NB	_	854
Shelburne, NS	_	1478	Shelburne, NS	_	831
St. Anthony, NL	_	1013	St. Anthony, NL	_	470
St. John's, NL	_	130	St. John's, NL	_	689
St. Stephen, NB	-	1614		-	967
	-		St. Stephen, NB Stephenville, NL	-	75
Stephenville, NL	-	723		-	535
Truro, NS	-	1182	Truro, NS	-	
Woodstock, NB	-	1652	Woodstock, NB	-	1004
PORT AUX BASQUE	TO:		ST. JOHN'S TO:		
-	TO:	861		_	87
Bay Roberts, NL	TO:	861 492	Bay Roberts, NL	- -	87 413
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL	TO: - -	492	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL		413
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS	TO: - - -	492 505	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS		413 1409
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL	- - -	492 505 216	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL	-	413 1409 689
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS	-	413 1409 689 1310
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS	-	413 1409 689 1310 1510
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB	-	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS	-	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS	-	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS	-	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614 686	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519 1054
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614 686 905	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519 1054
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614 686 905 751	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519 1054
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB Stephenville, NL	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614 686 905 751 166	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB Stephenville, NL	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519 1054 1656 764
Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NS Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB	- - -	492 505 216 405 605 684 413 500 486 253 267 386 621 440 638 614 686 905 751	Bay Roberts, NL Bishop Falls, NL Bridgewater, NS Corner Brook, NL Dartmouth, NS Digby, NS Fredericton, NB Halifax, NS Lunenburg, NS Moncton, NB New Glasgow, NS North Sydney, NL Pictou, NS Port aux Basque, NL Pugwash, NS Roddickton, NL Sackville, NS Saint John, NB Shelburne, NS St. Anthony, NL St. John's, NL St. Stephen, NB	- - - - - -	413 1409 689 1310 1510 1588 1318 1405 1390 1158 905 1172 905 1291 990 1345 1543 1519 1054

Motor Vehicle Authorities - Eastern Canada

This program is jointly managed by Transport Canada and provincial/territorial ministries of finance or revenue.

Carriers interested in operating for-hire trucking or bus undertakings (whether single-trip or multi-trip) in a province or territory should contact the appropriate address(es) for details regarding application, fees and requirements for registration for fuel tax purposes. Eligibility and requirements vary according to the province/territory

(Source: http://www.cbsc.org/english/search/display.cfm?code=1494&coll=FE_FEDSBIS_E_)

New Brunswick

Operating Authority: Operating authorities are not required in New Brunswick but all trucks must comply with safety requirements for trip inspection, mechanical fitness, hours of service and load security. But, in general, proof of insurance, fitness and operating authority from home jurisdiction (Mexico or ICC) are required.

Specific requirements must be obtained from:

Motor Carrier Board
P.O. Box 5001
110 Charlotte Street
Saint John, New Brunswick
E2L 2J3
Web site:

<u>Trip Permits</u>: Single trip license must be purchased from Motor Carrier Board before entering New Brunswick.

Vehicle Registration:

Transportation Policy Branch
Department of Transportation
P.O. Box 6000
Room 573, Kings Place, York Towers
Fredericton, New Brunswick
E3B 5H1
Telephone: (506) 453, 2982

Telephone: (506) 453-2982 Web site: http://www.gnb.ca/0113

Fuel Tax:

Revenue Division Department of Finance 670 King Street P.O. Box 3000 Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 5G5

Telephone: (506) 453-2408

Web site: http://www.gnb.ca/0162/tax/fuel/ifta.htm

Newfoundland & Labrador

Operating Authority:

Motor Vehicle Registration Division Department of Government Services and Lands P.O. Box 8710 St-John's, Newfoundland and Labrador A1B 4J5

Telephone: (709) 729-6432

Web site: http://www.gov.nf.ca/gsl

Required for buses only operating on the Trans Canada Highway where passengers originate and terminate on the TCH.

<u>Vehicle Registration:</u>
Motor Vehicle Registration Division

Department of Government Services and Lands

P.O. Box 8710

St. John's, Newfoundland

A1B 4J5

Telephone: (709) 729-2519 Web site: http://www.gov.nf.ca/gsl

Fuel Tax:

Taxation and Fiscal Policy Branch

Department of Finance

P.O. Box 8700

St. John's, Newfoundland

A1B 4J6

Telephone: (709) 729-6297

Nova Scotia

Operating Authority:

Nova Scotia Utilities and Review Board

Public Passenger Division

P.O. Box 1692, Postal Unit M

Halifax, Nova Scotia

B3J 3S3

Telephone: (902) 424-3588

Web site: http://www.gov.ns.ca/petro/govtrole/nsutilityreviewboard.htm

Required for buses only.

<u>Trip Permits</u>: Available from above address (buses only).

Vehicle Registration:

For-hire carriers:

Registry of Motor Vehicles:

P.O. Box 1652

Halifax, Nova Scotia

B3J 2Z3

Telephone: (902) 424-7700

Web site: http://www.gov.ns.ca/snsmr/rmv

Fuel Tax:

Fuel & Tobacco Tax Division

P.O. Box 755

Halifax, Nova Scotia

B3J 2V4

Telephone: (902) 424-2850

Web site: http://www.gov.ns.ca/snsmr/taxcomm/program/ifta.stm

Prince Edward Island

Operating Authority:

Not required for either buses or for-hire carriers.

Trip Permits: Not required.

Vehicle Registration:

Highway Safety Division

Department of Transportation and Public Works

P.O. Box 2000

Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

C1A 7N8

Telephone: (902) 368-5202

Fuel Tax:

Taxation and Property Records Division Department of The Provincial Treasury P.O. Box 1330 Shaw Building 95 Rochford Street Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

C1A 7N1

Telephone: (902) 368-4070 Web site: http://www.gov.pe.ca/pt

Québec

Operating Authority:

Commission des transports du Québec 7th Floor 200 chemin Sainte-Foy

Québec, Quebec G1R 5V5

Telephone: (418) 643-5694

Web site: http://www.ctq.gouv.qc.ca

Vehicle Registration:

Société de l'assurance automobile du Québec

333 Jean-Lesage Boulevard

P.O. Box 19600 Québec, Quebec G1K 8J6

Telephone: (418) 528-3230

Web site: http://www.saaq.gouv.qc.ca

Fuel Tax:

Ministère du revenu du Québec 3800 de Marly Street Sainte-Foy, Quebec G1X 4A5

Telephone: (418) 659-4692

Web site: http://www.revenu.gouv.qc.ca

Toll Bridges

New Brunswick

Saint John Harbour Bridge

Saint John Harbour Bridge P.O. Box 3728 Saint John, New Brunswick E2M 5C1

Ph: 506-635-1320 Fax: 506-635-1322

Office Hours: 8 AM - 4:30 PM;

Monday To Friday

http://www.saintjohnharbourbridge.com/

Nova Scotia

Angus. MacDonald Bridge & A. Murray MacKay Bridge

Halifax-Dartmouth Bridge Commission P. O. Box 40, Dartmouth, NS, B2Y 3Y2

Tel: (902) 463-2800 Fax: (902) 469-6281 e-mail: service@hdbc.ca

www.hdbc.ca

Customer Service Centre P.O. Box 39, Dartmouth, NS, B2Y 3Y2

Tel: (902) 463-3100 Fax: (902) 463-3101 e-mail: service@macpass.ca

www.macpass.ca

Prince Edward Island

Confederation Bridge

Straight Crossing Development Inc. 104 Abegweit Blvd. PO Box 2032, Borden-Carleton Prince Edward Island, Canada, C0B 1X0

Tel: 902-437-7300 Toll Free: 1-888-437-6565 Fax: 902-437-7321

E-Mail: answers@confederationbridge.com
Web site: http://www.confederationbridge.com

Trucking Associations

Alberta Motor Transport Association

3660 Blackfoot Trail SE Calgary,

Alberta T2G 4E6

Phone: (403) 243-4161 or 1-800-267-1003

E-mail: amtamail@amta.ca

http://amta.ca

American Trucking Association (ATA)

2200 Mill Road

Alexandria, VA 22314-4677

USA

Tel: (703) 838-1700 http://www.trucking.org

Association Du Camionnage Du Quebec

6450, rue Notre-Dame Ouest, Bureau 200

Montréal (Québec) H4C 1V4

Tel: (514) 932-0377 Toll Free: 1-800-361-5813 Fax: (514) 932-1358

E-mail: <u>info@carrefour-acq.org</u> http://www.carrefour-acq.org

Atlantic Provinces Trucking Association

(APTA)

266 Dieppe Blvd. Dieppe, New Brunswick

Canada E1A 6P8

Tel: 1-866-866-1679 Fax: (506) 853-7424 Cellular: (506) 863-4500 E-mail: apta@apta.ca http://www.apta.ca

British Columbia Trucking Association

20111 93A Avenue Langley, BC V1M 4A9 Tel: 604-888-5319 Fax: 604-888-2941

E-mail: <u>bcta@bctrucking.com</u> <u>http://www.bctrucking.com</u>

Canadian Trucking Alliance

130 Slater Street, Suite 1025 Ottawa, ON K1P 6E2 Telephone: 613-236-9426 Fax: 613-563-2701 http://www.cantruck.com

The Manitoba Trucking Association

25 Bunting Street Winnipeg, Manitoba

R2X 2P5 Canada

Telephone: 204-632-6600 Fax: 204-694-7134

E-mail: <u>info@trucking.mb.ca</u> <u>http://www.trucking.mb.ca</u>

Ontario Trucking Association

555 Dixon Road, Toronto, Ontario

M9W 1H8

Tel: (416) 249-7401 Fax: (416) 245-6152 Email: <u>info@ontruck.org</u> http://www.ontruck.org

Saskatchewan Trucking Association (STA)

1335 Wallace Street Regina, SK S4N 3Z5 Tel: (306) 569-9696 Fax: (306) 569-1008 Toll-Free 1-800-563-7623

E-mail: <u>bettysta@accesscomm.ca</u> <u>http://www.sasktrucking.com</u>

SECTION 5 - SERVICE SUPPLIERS

Following are some sources of service and expertise you may find useful as you venture into the global marketplace. By thinking strategically and locating the right partners, you will be well-poised to plan the best transportation practices for your particular business, regardless of the volume and complexity of your trading activities.

Freight Forwarder Introduction

The services offered by freight forwarders are intended to facilitate logistics for any business, large or small, moving cargo domestically or internationally. By developing a relationship with a reputable freight forwarder, manufacturers and exporters can take advantage of the expertise of a service partner who understands their business and can help them make cost-effective and time saving decisions regarding their overall transportation strategy. As a value-added service provider, your freight forwarder should ideally offer a recognized quality standard and established Health, Safety and Environmental policies. It is also strongly suggested that you consider the services of a Freight Forwarder that is a member of and subscribes to the policies of the Canadian International Freight Forwarders Association (CIFFA). (See http://www.ciffa.com)

When planning your transportation strategy, it is certainly beneficial to have the support of a logistics company able to provide a full range of services. A single source of supply for these services brings knowledge of your total transportation program and allows you to take advantage of integration for your customs and freight programs, if your forwarder can also provide customs brokerage services.

Some freight forwarders offer a full start-to-finish service which will, in fact, include the pick-up of goods from your warehouse right through to loading the goods at your purchaser's location with all logistics/transportation services provided for in-between.

Your freight forwarder's job is to ensure that your goods reach their destination reliably, efficiently and in a cost-effective manner. In order for you to keep track of your shipments, look for a freight forwarder whose software allows you to track your shipments via the Internet.

Additionally, check out your forwarder's network of worldwide agents and ensure that all Freight Forwarding options are explored, whether via air, ocean, rail or road or inter-modally.

Customs Broker Introduction

Your customs broker provides regulatory and legislative expertise when you move goods globally. Essentially, the role of the customs broker is to facilitate the smooth movement of goods through Canadian international customs, while maintaining your duty and tax exposure at the compliant, legal minimum.

The knowledge required to effect compliant trade practices requires a commitment on the part of customs brokers to maintain current expertise in all legislation surrounding importing and exporting. Your customs broker should pay close attention to customs compliance issues as well as considering the need for prompt movement of your goods. Knowledge of the correct tariff classification for your commodities will help minimize your duty and tax exposure.

For exporters, your customs broker can help you ensure that you follow compliant export reporting requirements in terms of both the manner and timing of export reporting to the Canada Customs and Revenue Agency. Your customs broker will also facilitate the accurate completion of all documentary requirements, including permits, invoicing, bills of lading, certificates of origin and other special certification, such as consular invoices. Additionally, your broker can offer valuable advice and assistance in meeting the requirements for security and bonding for USA-bound shipments as well as advising on the special requirements of other foreign destinations around the globe.

Ships Chandler Introduction (Ships Supplies)

This business specializes in the provision of every conceivable item of ship's supplies for the offshore and shipping industries, from food, clothing, tools, and equipment right through to bonded stores, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

ABX Logistics Canada Inc ASCO Canada Limited Air 🗸 Ocean 🔽 Road 🗸 Warehousing 🗸 Air 🗸 Ocean 🗸 Road 🗸 Warehousing 🗸 Service Offered Service Offered Door-to-Door 🗸 Domestic 🗸 International 🗸 Inter-modal 🗸 Door-to-Door ✓ Domestic ✓ International ✓ Inter-modal ✓ Area Serviced Area Serviced NI Atlantic Canada Canada USA Worldwid NI Atlantic Canada Canada USA Worldwid Other Other **Specialized Commodities** Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled Dangerous Goods 🔽 Temperature Controlled Dangerous Goods 🗹 Construction Materials Construction Materials General Cargo Liquid 🗹 General Cargo Liquid 🗹 Other Other All commodities Address Address 667 Barnes Road Suite 810, Atlantic Place Box 50 Enfield St. John's A1C 6C9 B2T 1K3 **Contact Person** Bryan Flinn Contact Person Mark Collett Position Position Corporate Director District Manager 902-873-3400 709-724-7000 **Telephone Telephone Business Fax Business Fax** 902-873-4114 709-724-4950 **Email** bflinn@abx.ca **Email** mark.collett@ascocan.com Web Site www.abxlogistics.com Web Site www.ascoplc.com Local Contact Local Contact Bryan Flinn Same as Above **Telephone** same as above **Telephone** Same as Above 709-689-8414 Cell Cell **Email** Email Same as Above same as above $NO \square$ $NO \square$ YES 🗸 YES < Tracking System Tracking System Available Available Tracking System Website Address Tracking System Website Address www.abxlogistics.com www.gate.oisfisher.com **Additional Comments Additional Comments**

Avalon Custom Brokers Bax Global Canada Air V Ocean V Road V Warehousing V Air V Ocean V Road V Warehousing V Service Offered Service Offered Door-to-Door 🗹 Domestic 🗹 International 🗹 Inter-modal 🗹 Door-to-Door ✓ Domestic ✓ International ✓ Inter-modal ✓ Area Serviced Area Serviced NI Atlantic Canada Canada USA Worldwid NI Atlantic Canada Canada USA Worldwid Other Other **Specialized Commodities** Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled Dangerous Goods 🔽 Temperature Controlled Dangerous Goods 🗹 Construction Materials Construction Materials General Cargo Liquid 🗹 General Cargo Liquid 🗹 Other Other Address Address 60 Water Street 588 Basnes Dr Mode 4, Comp 4 RR 1 St. John's Enfield A1C 5X3 B2T 1K3 **Contact Person** Francis Kenny Contact Person Tim Gasagan Position Position Logistics Specialist District Manager 709-576-4761 902-873-3999 **Telephone Telephone Business Fax** 709-576-0159 **Business Fax** 902-873-3760 **Email** acb@aharvey.nf.ca **Email** tgasagan@baxglobal.com Web Site Web Site www.baxglobal.com Local Contact **Local Contact** Francis Kenny Tim Gasagan **Telephone** 709-576-4761 **Telephone** 902-873-3999 709-682-8070 902-830-3499 Cell Cell **Email** Email fak@aharvey.nf.ca tgasagan@baxglabal.com YES 🗸 NOTracking System YES 🗸 $NO \square$ Tracking System Available Available Tracking System Website Address Tracking System Website Address By Phone or Email www.baxglobal.com **Additional Comments Additional Comments** Bax will be open in Newfoundland in Donavans industrial Park by Spring of 2003.

distribute our clients goods.

Cargocan Ag	gency Ltd	Cole Freight	Inc
Service Offered	Air 🗹 Ocean 🗹 Road 🗹 Warehousing 🔽	_	Air 🗸 Ocean 🗸 Road 🗸 Warehousing 🗸
Door-to-Door	Domestic 🗹 International 🗹 Inter-modal 🗹	Door-to-Door 🗹 I	Domestic 🗹 International 🔽 Inter-modal 🗹
Area Serviced		Area Serviced	
	ada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🔽		ada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🗹
Other		Other	
Specialized Common	lities	Specialized Commod	lities
Temperature Control		Temperature Controll	_
General Cargo	Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □	General Cargo	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other		Other	
Address	21 Glencoe Drive	Address	31 Sagona Ave
	Mount Pearl		Mount Pearl
C · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	A1N 4S5	C () P	A1N 4P9
Contact Person	J.P (Jim) Heale	Contact Person	Sandy Browne
Position	President	Position	Manager
Telephone	709-747-7320	Telephone	709-747-7227
Business Fax	709-747-7321	Business Fax	709-747-7220
Email	jheale@cargocan.com	Email	sandy.browne@cole.ca
Web Site	www.cargocan.com	Web Site	www.cole.ca
Local Contact	J.P (Jim) Heale	Local Contact	Sandy Browne
Telephone	709-747-7320	Telephone	709-747-7227
Cell	709-682-4458	Cell	709-727-4540
Email	jheale@cargocan.com	Email	sandy.browne@cole.ca
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □
T 1 0 · · · · ·	1 % A11	T. 1. C	1. % . 4.11
Tracking System We	bsite Address	Tracking System Web	bsue Address
www.cargocan.com		www.cole.ca	
Additional Commen		Additional Comment	ts .
public warehouse fac controlled building.	company, "Cargocan Logistic Inc", we offer a ility consisting of a 44,000 sq ft. climate oour & equipmnet needed to receive store &		

Dynamex Can	ada Inc	Eastern Trans	sport & Logistics Ltd
Service Offered A	air 🗹 Ocean 🗆 Road 🗹 Warehousing 🗹	Service Offered A	Air Ocean Road Warehousing
Door-to-Door 🗹 Do	mestic 🗹 International 🗹 Inter-modal 🗆	Door-to-Door 🗹 Do	omestic 🗹 International 🗹 Inter-modal 🗹
Area Serviced		Area Serviced	
NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🗹	NL 🗹 Atlantic Canad	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🔽
Other		Other	
Specialized Commoditi	_	Specialized Commoditi	
Temperature Controlled		Temperature Controlled	
<u> </u>	Construction Materials Liquid L		Construction Materials Liquid Liquid
Other		Other	
Address	62-64 Pippy Place	Address	21 Mews Place
	St. Johns		PO Box 13968, Stn A St. John's
	A1B 4G1		A1B 4G8
Contact Person	Harry Hodder	Contact Person	Rodney Green
Position	NFLD Manager	Position	Manager
Telephone	709-576-1403	Telephone	709-722-0503
Business Fax	709-576-8110	Business Fax	709-722-1116
Email	harry.hodder@dynamex.com	Email	etl@nfld.com
Web Site	www.dynamex.com	Web Site	www.easterntransport.ca
Local Contact	Same as Above	Local Contact	Rodney Green
Telephone	709-576-1403	Telephone	709-722-0503
Cell	709-687-3933	Cell	709-687-8407
Email	harry.hodder@dynamex.com	Email	etl@nfld.com
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Webs	ite Address
www.dxnow.com			
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Freightway In	ternational (div of KWE)	Geopetrol Inte	ernational
Service Offered A	ir 🗹 Ocean 🗹 Road 🗹 Warehousing 🗆	Service Offered A	Air 🗹 Ocean 🗹 Road 🗹 Warehousing 🗹
Door-to-Door 🗹 Door	mestic International Inter-modal	Door-to-Door 🗹 Do	omestic 🗹 International 🗹 Inter-modal 🗹
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada Other	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada Other	a 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗸 Worldwid 🔽
Specialized Commodition Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other		Specialized Commoditi Temperature Controlled General Cargo Other	_
Address	16 Forest Rd Suite 301 St. John's A1C 2B9	Address	35 York Street PO Box 2657 Stn C St. John's A1C 6K1
Contact Person	David Andrews	Contact Person	Barrie Gaulton
Position	Terminal Manager	Position	General Manager
Telephone	709-576-6345	Telephone	709-722-7979
Business Fax	709-576-6357	Business Fax	709-722-5417
Email	david.andrews@am.kwe.com	Email	geopetrol@nfld.net
Web Site		Web Site	www.geopetrol.com
Local Contact	David Andrews	Local Contact	Barrie Gaulton
Telephone	709-576-6345	Telephone	709-722-7979
Cell	709-685-0171	Cell	709-685-1917
Email	david.andrews@am.kwe.com	Email	geopetrol@nfld.net
Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑
Tracking System Websi	ite Address	Tracking System Websi	ite Address
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

Kuehne& N	agel International Ltd	PF Collins C	Customs Broker Ltd.			
Service Offered	Air 🗹 Ocean 🗹 Road 🗹 Warehousing 🗹	Service Offered	Air 🗹 Ocean 🗹 Road 🔽 Warehousing 🗹			
	Domestic ☐ International ☑ Inter-modal ☑	= =	Domestic ✓ International ✓ Inter-modal ✓			
Area Serviced		Area Serviced				
NL Atlantic Car Other	nada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🔽	NL Atlantic Car Other Call any time day or	nada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwid 🗹 night.			
Specialized Commo		Specialized Commo				
Temperature Contro General Cargo		Temperature Control General Cargo ✓	_			
Other	Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □	Other	Construction Materials Liquid Liquid			
omer .		Other commodities a	as well - please call			
4.77						
Address	1969 Uppper water Street Suite 1710 Halifax B3J 3R7	Address	P.O. Box 5514 162 Duckworth Street St. John's A1C 5W4			
Contact Person	Lynda Farnell	Contact Person	Debbie Roche			
Position	Branch Manager	Position	Manager, Freight			
Telephone	902-420-6500	Telephone	709-726-7596			
Business Fax	902-420-1545	Business Fax	709-726-7590			
Email	lyna.farnell@kuehne-nagel.com	Email	droche@pfcollins.com			
Web Site	www.kuehne-nagel.com	Web Site	www.pfcollins.com			
Local Contact	Lynda Farnell	Local Contact	Debbie Roche			
Telephone	902-420-6500	Telephone	709-726-7596			
Cell		Cell	Available 24/7			
Email	lynda.farnell@kuehne-nagel.com	Email	droche@pfcollins.com			
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □			
Tracking System W	ebsite Address	Tracking System Wo	ebsite Address			
www.kuehne-nagal.	com	http://www.pfcollins	s.com/wbt.php			
Additional Commer	nts	Additional Comments				
			Canadian International Freight Forwarders) and International Air Transport Association			

or around the globe PF Collins moves goods smoothly and quickly

(IATA), our staff have undertaken training in the areas of Freight Forwarding, Air Cargo, and Dangerous Goods. Across North America

from start to finish.

CUSTOMS BROKER

Avalon Custo	ms Brokers (A. Harvey & Co) Customs Bonded Warehousing	Bax Global C Service Offered	anada Ltd Customs Bonded Warehousing ✓
Domestic Office 🗹	International Office	Domestic Office	International Office 🗹
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	la 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	da 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹
Specialized Commodit Temperature Controlle General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodia Temperature Controlle General Cargo Other	
Address	60 Water Street 3rd Floor, Suite 301 St. John's A1C 5X3	Address	588 Basnes Dr Mode 4, Comp 4 RR#1 Enfield B2T 1K3
Contact Person	Paul Aitken	Contact Person	Tim Gasagan
Position	Manager	Position	District Manager
Telephone	709-576-4761	Telephone	902-873-3999
Business Fax	709-576-0159	Business Fax	902-877-3760
Email	acb@aharvey.nf.ca	Email	tgasagan@baxglobal.com
Web Site		Web Site	www.baxglobal.com
Local Contact	Paul Aitken	Local Contact	Same as Above
Telephone	709-576-4761	Telephone	
Cell	709-685-1549	Cell	902-830-3499
Email	acb@aharvey.nf.ca	Email	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Webs	site Address	Tracking System Web	site Address
By Phone or Email		www.baxglobal.com	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

CUSTOMS BROKER

Cole Internation	Customs Bonded Warehousing	Kuehne & Na Service Offered	gel International Customs Bonded Warehousing ✓
Domestic Office	International Office 🗹	Domestic Office	International Office 🗹
Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canac Other	la 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canad Other	la 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹
Specialized Commodit Temperature Controlle General Cargo Other		Specialized Commodit Temperature Controlled General Cargo	
Address	31 Sagona Ave Mount Pearl A1N 4P9	Address	1969 Upper Water Suite 1710 Halifax B3J 3R7
Contact Person	Sandy Browne	Contact Person	Lynda Farnell
Position	Manager	Position	Branch Manager
Telephone	709-747-7227	Telephone	902-420-6500
Business Fax	709-747-7220	Business Fax	902-420-1545
Email	sandy.browne@cole.ca	Email	lynda.farnell@kuehne-nagel.com
Web Site	www.cole.ca	Web Site	www.kuehne-nagel.com
Local Contact	Sandy Browne	Local Contact	Lynda Farnell
Telephone	709-747-7227	Telephone	902-420-6500
Cell	709-727-4540	Cell	
Email	sandy.browne@cole.ca	Email	lynda.farnell@kuehne-nagel.com
Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES ✓ NO □
Tracking System Web	site Address	Tracking System Webs	site Address
www.cole.ca		www.kuehne-nagel.cor	n
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	

CUSTOMS BROKER

McLean Kennedy inc Service Offered Customs Bonded Warehousing ✓		PF Collins Customs Broker Ltd. Service Offered Customs Bonded Warehousing ✓	
Domestic Office 🗹	International Office	Domestic Office 🗹	International Office
Area Serviced		Area Serviced	
NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🗹 Canada 🗹 USA 🗌 Worldwide 🗌		NL 🗹 Atlantic Canada 🔽 Canada 🗹 USA 🗹 Worldwide 🗹	
Other		Other	
			al Agents; clearances at every border crossing ll any time day or night.
Specialized Commodit	ies	Specialized Commodit	ies
Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Goods □		Temperature Controlled ✓ Dangerous Goods ✓	
General Cargo ✓ Construction Materials ✓ Liquid □		General Cargo 🗹 Construction Materials 🗹 Liquid 🗹	
Other		Other	
		All commodities - please call. Maximize customs compliance by having PF Collins look after courier shipment clearances as well.	
Address	368 Roe Motre Dame West	Address	P.O. Box 5514
	Montreal H2Y 1T9		162 Duckworth Street St. John's A1C 5W4
Contact Person	W. Eakin	Contact Person	Brian Collins
Position	President	Position	Vice President
Telephone	514-849-6111	Telephone	709-726-7596
Business Fax	514-849-3111	Business Fax	709-739-5939
Email	weakin@mcleankennedy.ca	Email	brianc@pfcollins.com
Web Site	www.mcleankennedy.ca	Web Site	www.pfcollins.com
Local Contact	Bill Eakin	Local Contact	Betty Gill
Telephone	514-849-6111	Telephone	709-726-7596
Cell		Cell	
Email	weakin@mcleankennedy.ca	Email	bgill@pfcollins.com
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO ☑	Tracking System Available	YES ☑ NO □
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address	
		http://www.pfcollins.com/wbt.php	
Additional Comments		Additional Comments	
		PF Collins offers a complete range of customs brokerage services to fulfil your International Trade needs, allowing your business to grow globally. Offering professional services from customs brokerage and consulting to freight forwarding, immigration, ships agency, warehousing and distribution, the company name is recognized worldwide. ** A PF	

Collins associate can be reached any time day or night by calling the

SHIPS CHANDLER

Advantage Ship Supplies Ltd Area Serviced NL Atlantic Canada Canada USA Worldwide Cother		Campbells Ships Supplies Area Serviced NL ✓ Atlantic Canada ✓ Canada □ USA □ Worldwide □ Other		
Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Goods □ General Cargo □ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		Specialized Commodities Temperature Controlled □ Dangerous Goods ♥ General Cargo ▼ Construction Materials □ Liquid □ Other		
Address	118 Valley Road	Address	689 Water Street	
	Carbonear A1Y 1A7		St. John's A1C 5J2	
Contact Person	Tina Emberley	Contact Person	Paul Campbell	
Position	President	Position	Managing Director	
Telephone	877-596-2331	Telephone	709-726-6932	
Business Fax	709-596-1028	Business Fax	709-739-9890	
Email	advantshipsupplies@nf.sympatico.ca	Email	pcampbell@campbells ships supplies.com	
Web Site		Web Site	www.campbellsshipssupplies.com	
Local Contact	Tina Emberley	Local Contact	Brad Carroll	
Telephone	709-596-0512	Telephone	709-726-6932	
Cell	709-683-6465	Cell		
Email	advantshipsupplies@nf.sympatico.ca	Email	bcarroll@campbellsshipsupplies.com	
Tracking System Available	YES □ NO □	Tracking System Available	YES \square NO \square	
Tracking System Website Address		Tracking System Website Address		
Additional Comments		Additional Commen	Additional Comments	

Resources

ONLINE/INTERNET RESOURCES

Online References visited January-March 2003

Canada Customs & Revenue Agency Website:

http://www.ccra-adrc.gc.ca

Info Source. Sources of Federal Government Information 2000-2001 http://infosource.gc.ca

Department of Foreign Affairs & International Trade www.dfait-maeci.gc.ca

Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT) www.tcce.gc.ca

NAFTA Secretariat www.nafta-sec-alena.org

Export Source Canada www.exportsource.ca

Export Development Corporation www.edc.ca

Industry Canada Strategis.ic.gc,ca

Canadian Business Service Centre www.cbsc.org

Canadian International Freight Forwarders Association www.ciffa.com

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Canadian Manufacturers and Exporters would like to thank the Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency for funding this project. In addition, thanks goes out to Industry Canada, Transport Canada, and the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador for their dedication to and support of this project.